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PROCEEDINGS
ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE HERBERT SMOLEN: This is
the matter of Henry Lipski versus Phiiaﬁelphia Gas Works
in Docket No. F-0100223. My name is Herbert Smolen and
|71 am the Administrative Law Judge assigﬁed by the
Commission to “ear the evidence in this éase and to
enter an initial decision in writing in due course.
I note from the appéarance sheet tﬁat appearances
tghaVe been as follows. On behalf Gf‘tﬁe Complainant,
’Henry Lipski appears pro se. That is; he is representing
himself, On behalf of the Respondent, Philadelphia Gas
iWorks, Laureto Farinas, Esquire. | |

Are there any preliminary matters which we have
to discuss before proceeding with the taking of the
testimony?

MK. LIPSKI: Could I submit =--

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait., Preliminary matters, We
are not now talking about testimony. We are going to
put you under oath and I will explain how the procedure
works and then you»cahbintroduge whatever exhibits are
’releVant to your case. Okay? |
MR. LIPSKI: Okay.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Preliminary matters are discovery
‘matters ~- procedural matters and stuff like that., Any-

{ thing like that?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ {717;761-7150
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MR. FARINAS: T have none like that.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You can ask a question if you want

lito. Go ahead.

MR. LIPSKI: Yes. The question would be, the
meter reading was taken when -

JUDGE SMOLEN: That's testimony. Sit down, pleasef
The way the procedure works is that you are the Complai-

nant and you have the burden of proving your case. The

procedure is that T place you under oath, ask you some

preliminary questions and then ask you to tell us what

your complaint is all about. When your testimony and

iexhibits have been introduced and your testimony is

‘ccmpleted, Mr., Farinas, the attorney for the Respondent

will have an opportunity to cross examine you based on

your testimony and your exhibits.

MR. LIPSKI: I see.

JUDGE SMOLEN: When'your case has been completed,
then Mr, Farinas will have aﬁ cpportﬂnity to present
his witnesses and his exhibits and when each of those
witnesses has completed their testimony, you wili have

an opportunity to cross examine them based on their

testimony and exhibits.

When all of the evidence is in, the parties will
have an opportunity to summarize their cases and if they

s0 desire, they can submit written briefs. That's not

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717 7817150
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‘have been made, the hearing is adjourned and in due

‘course after I receive -- after I review all of the

Harrisburg office in the same Fashion as the notices of

reached, the parties then =-- if they are not satisfied

! regulations to find out how many copies of the exceptions
Il they must be filed.

the Commission itself rules on the exception and if any

necessary, That's something that the parties can
determine for themselves.

After all the evidence 1s in and the arguments

evidence, I will issue a written decision in the case

and that decision is served on the parties from the

today's hearing., Now, that's the procedure that is
followed in these cases.

I am going to ask you, do you havekany gquestions
on the procedure?

MR. LIPSKI: Would that be the final decision?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes., After the decision is
with the decision, they may file exceptions to the
decision in accordance with the Commission's rules and
regulations, Now, you have to check with the rules and
have to be filed and the time limitations within which

Now, after the exceptions are filed by either side,

party is not satisfied with the Commission's ruling,

they then can take the case further into the court

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY  (T17] 761-7150
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llsystem by appealing to the Commonwesglth Court as is the

lcustom and procedures.

Now, having said that, do you have any further
questions, sir?
MR. LIPSKI: No.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, anything from you,

iMr,. Farinas?

MR. FARIMAS: Nothing, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Are you ready to procéed?
MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor. »
JUﬁGE SMOLENz Okay. Raise your right hand, sir.
Whereupon,
HENRY LIPSKI
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT TESTIMONY
JUDGE SMOLEN: Please keep your voice up, have a

scat and state your full name and address for the record.

 You can stay where you are.

THE WITNESS: My name is Henry Lipski.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You can\sit,. N0wp what I am
pointinﬁ’mut'here:is‘thaﬁ this is the court stenographer
and the court stenographer takes down all of the testi-
mony, so yvou have to keep your voice up.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, please state your name and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY - {717) 781-7150
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your address for the record.

THE WITNESS: My name is Henry Lipski and my
address is 4528 Aubrey Avenue, Philadelphia, PA., 19114,

JUDGE SMOLEN: For the record, willyyou describe
in general details what kind of house this is;

THE WITNESS: It is a single family house.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Not a row house or anything?

THE WITNESS: It is a éingle hduse.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And how many bedrooms is it?

?HE WITNESS: 1It's three small bedrooms upstailrs
and a living room and kitchen and a small dining‘room.
The house is only 20 feet wide. It is a small house but
it looks like it is big. |

' JUDGE SMOLEN: Is there a basement?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Is it a finishéd bagement ?

THE WITNESS: Half finished.

JUDGE SMOLEN: What kind of heat?

THE WITNESS: It's gas, hot-water heat.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Who lives there?

THE WITNESS: That's me. My wife and me aﬁd 6ur
‘daughtcr. We got two daughters but one is in school
most of the times.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So husband and wife and --

' THE WITNESS: My daughter. She is 11 year's old.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717] 7681-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: And the other daughter?

THE WITNESS: She is at the University of
Pennsylvania. She just graduated this year.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Where does she 1ivéfpermanently?

"THE WITNESS: At the Uniﬁersity;nf Fennsylv&nia.

JUDGE SMOLEN: But wyou said she graduated?‘

THE WITNESS: Yes, but she is continuing to
study.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And how old is she?

THE WLTNESS: She is 21 -- 22 I Dean.

JUDGE SMOLEN: How often does she stay with you?

THE WITNESS: She occasionaiiy;COme for a weekehd
but her permanent residence i$ at the University of‘
Pennsylvania.

JUDGE S&OLENt Okay. In a chronological a
faéhion as possible, tell me what your complaint is all
about, If you have any exhibits, this is the time for
it also.

THE WITNESS: I want to submit records of payment

of bills.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Give one to Mr. Farinas,
two for the court reporter and one for me.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you have a copy for yoﬁrself?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTNG COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: We will have this multipage

document marked for identification as Complainant's

lExhibit 1.

(Whereupon, the document was
marked as Complainant's Exhibit
No. 1 for identification.)
JUDGE SMOLEN: A1l right, go ahead, sir.
THE WITNESS: Well, I filed this, referring to

the former complaint form. The reason that was filed

lwas because PGW requested from me payment of $1,351.55.

The copy of that bill -- it's not exactly everything but

ithe major part of that is on the bill which is submitted

on this page right here.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Page 37
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, I see it. Go ahead.
THE WITNESS: And that bili was from March 2,
2001 for 971 cckf.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait. Let's go a little bit slow.

| Where are the dates on this?

THE WITNESS: If you look on the bill here, on
the left hand side it says March 2nd,

JUDGE SMOLEN: It says March 2nd to April 2nd.
Are we looking at the same thing?

THE WITNESS: Yes .

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ {717} 7€1-7150
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MR, FARINAS: Your Honor, it says page 3 but on

Hmy pry’it says page 4,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, there are are two of those

lipages. Which page are you talking about? Page 3 or 47

THE WITNESS: 1t should be 4.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. So we are looking now at
page 4 and this is underlined and it'says:from Maich
2nd to April 2nd; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And yéu cirecled 9717

THE WITNESS: Yes. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, go ahead. That's the

lusage in cubic feet?

;THE‘WITNESS: Yes .

JUDGE SMOLEN;} Go ahead.

THE WITNESS: All of these numbers, I took the
numbers that you served to me and put them in sequential
order, inecluding records of payment.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That I served? I didn't serve

{anything,

THE WITNESS: I got it from the Commission I

i believe. T received all these papers, I received the
loffice numbers and I also reviewed all of the bills

which T have with me.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You mean from PGW‘S answer?

CDMMQNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ {717; 781-7150
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THE WITNESS: Yes, and I also have a copy of my

‘bill here,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Just tell me why you are showing
this.
THE WITNESS: I put all this number on this page
for a 12 month period starting from 05/01 to 05/02.
JUDGE SMOLEN: You are going back to the first
page now?
- THE WITNESS: Yes,.
| JUDGE SMOLEN: You have to explain to me élearly

because it's going on this record and someone else has

sto be able to understand it, Go &head,

THE WITNESS: Now, what we are talking about is,
if'you review all this pages, this record is pretty much
accurate with all the numbers you have on your file.
The only outstanding thing would be on page 2, on the
right-hand side whéfe there is a yellow mark.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I see that,

THE WITNESS: And that date is from thé date of
Mérch 2nd to April 2Znd tokMay 4, 2001,

’JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait a minute. We are loéking at
the vyear 20017

THE WITNESS: 2001, On the right-hand side
column on the second page. I put all these numbers

from the bill and they are consistent with the numbers

g COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (7173 781-7i50
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submitted,.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You have to explain this page to

me so that we understand it. Just take your time. We

have plenty of time and we are going to let you say

what you have to say. Is that where it says 03.02 to

04.027

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE‘SMOLEN: What does that mean?

THE WITNESS: That's Marfh Znd to Apri1 2hd to
May 4th of the’year 2001.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, that's the date. Now,
what's underneath?

THE WITNESS: Underneath on the left?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Nd. Thg figﬁtehand gside.

THE WITNESS: The 59.51, that is the estimated
meter reading from PGW's bill, | |

JUDGE SMOLEN: On what date?

THE WITNESS: On March 2, 2001,

JUDGE SMOLEN: What's the next thing underneath
that?

THE WITNESS: The next estimated meter reading

on April 2, 2001,

JUDGE SMOLEN: What is that number?
THE WITNESS: That number that PGW presents.

" JUDGE SMOLEN: What is the number? Read the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY © (7173 784-T150
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number,

LTHE WITNESS: 1It's 69,22,

JUDGE SMOLEN: What is the next number after that]

THE WITNESS: The next number is May 4, 2001, and

the reading appears.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Read the number.
THE WITNESS: 69.50. That was taken on May 4,
2001 when the old meter was replaced,.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So you are saying then that from

March 2nd, the estimated meter reading was 59.51 and

on April 4th, the estimated meter reading was 69,50; is
that correct? |

THE WITNESS: On April 2nd, the méter reading
was 69,22,

~ JUDGE SMOLEN: 1 see.

THE WITNESS: It appearé on that bill.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So the May 4th reading is 69.50;
is that right? |

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, go ahead,

THE WITNESS: Now, the difference is not 971

| which is almost 1,000 cubic feet of gas and for that

amount , PGW requested an amount of $1,351.55. That is
on the complaint here.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Does that show on this sheet?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717} 781.7T150
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THE WITNESS: This is not a bill.

JUDGE SMOLEN: No, no, Does théc show on that
first page? Answer the question, Does that show on
theksecond}page of your exhibit -- that number?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Where does that show?

THE WITNESS: In the fourth column in a circle.

i Fourth from the top.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Why don't we just go downkin order
and make it easy to ﬁnderstand‘

THE WITNESS: Okay.

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1In the Usage you have 971. What
is that?

THE WITNESS: Becange’that 971 appears on the

bill presented by PGW, and that was page number &4 I

i believe.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That's the 1000 on that second
page?
THE WITNESS: They sent me another bill for the

period March 2nd to May 4, 2001 when the meter was

' replaced and that comes to 999 cubic feet of gas.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So you rounded it up to 10007
THE WITNESS: 1000, ves. So we are talking
about 1000 cubic feet of gas that PFGW -~

JUDGE SMOLEN: PGW,

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (7173 781-7150
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THE WITNESS:

JUDGE SMOLEN:

the 1304 stands for?

16

PGW is charging.

Okay., The same page, what does

THE WITNESS: If you look at the bill --

JUDGE SMOLEN:

THE WITNESS:

Tell me what 1304 stands for.

On some other bills, the number

came up with the 1304, and then if you look through all

these bills, this number was going to be kept consistent,

That's what T was told frow one of the papers and I

was not going to be
got all these bills
varying and I never
stated,

JUDGE SMOLEN:
feetr?

THE WITNESS:

JUDGE SMOLEN:

that?

THE WITNESS:
hand side.

left-hand side.

charged any interest on this, and 1

to show that this number keep

know what 1 see.

What is the 13047

That is dollar

What is below

That is dollar

The bill amount and the

It's not clearly

1s that cubic

amount, yes.

that 13547 What is

amount on the left

due date is on the

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Sco this 1354 was a bill

for that period of time, March to May, and the bill was

THE WITNESS:

- 1354; 1is that right?

Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717] FE1-T150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: And the due date was May 30th; is
that 1it? |

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, what is the next category
which is 1.3557

THE WITNESS: I calcuiated the price per 100

cubic feet of gas and the way I did that, I tock an

JUDGE SMOLEN: So you figured your own price per
cubic feet, Did you take into account the rate increaséé
in the interim? k

THE WITNESS: Yes. If you look at the second
line from the bottom, it savs "price @er 1 cef." I
calculated it the same way. All the prices during the
period of 12 months.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That's not what I asked you. 1
asked you whether or not you took iﬁto account any rate
increases in between?

THE WITNESS: Yes. I put the price és it appears
on the bill, I calculated it based on the price as it
appears on the bill, so for 1,000 ccf, I was asked to
pay 1354, which means that 1 cubic féet cost me $1.35.

JUDCE SMOLEN: So this 1.355 is your calculation

of the cost per cubic feet for your gas?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 781-7150
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THE WITNESS: 1 cubic feet, yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: And what is the 1.3312
THE WITNESS: That is some number that -~ I

believe if you look at the numbers that PGW have

lclaimed -~

JUDGE SMOLEN: No. You -- it's your case., You

‘have to prove youxr case.

THE WITNESS: PGW claims -- one of the bills ask
for §1,351.55 and then that amount varied on the other

bill, but it's pretty much between $1 -~ 1 cubic feet

liof gas and based on this calculation, the price comes

in between $1.33 and $1.35 with the initial bill.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So your calculation is not that
it is 1.35 but it is between 1.33 and 1.35; is that
what you are saying?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So your caléulation is between
$1.33 and $1.357

THE WITNESS:‘ Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Based on the numbers that you got
on the bill?

THE WLTNESS: Yes. They keep changing the
numbers, so if you look at the finai bili on page 2 ==

JUDGE SMOLEN: I am on page 2. |

THE WITNESS: ©Page 3. I am sorry. The final

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY =~ (71737817150
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 bi11 which I just received right now which is to be

|paid by 6/27/02 and I already paid part of that on 6/12.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So what do you want me to look
at?

THEE WITNESS: The balance prior to the current
billing.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait a minute., I have to find it.

THE WITNESS: 1It's in the middle of the page,
“balance prior to current billing.” We saw éhe other
calculation that PGW did'énd as of right now, they
didﬁ‘t give me an explanation of how it became $772.14.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So that's whét you say is in
dispute?

THE WITNESS: That's what they are saying that
this amount should be correct as of right now.

JUDGE SMOLEN: But you are disputing that?

THE WITNESS: What that means is for 1,000 cubic‘
feet of gas, calculating on the price of 77 cents, that
would give me 8772, but my qﬁestion is ==

JUDGE SMOLEN: You see, you have to prove a case
~and proving a case, you don't ask questions yet. You
ask questions of those witnesses later on after they
have testified,

Now, my questions ~~- I asked you a question and

vou didn't answer yet. The 772,14, is that what you are
|3 ¥ ;

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (71737811150
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dispuﬁing?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, caﬁtinueQ‘ The reason I
dispute that is because, Your Honor, if you look at the
prices throughout the year which is on page 2, the line
that we looked at with the prices per cubic feet, the
pfice starting from February 22, 2000 to March 3, 2001

varied based on my calcuations, from 77 cents to $1.35

lland for 7 months out of the year, the price remained at

about 77 cents.

| JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, on thisg séme second page on
your second line down which says "usage,' ccf," the first
thing you have circled is A. What does A scénd for?

THE WITNESS: That means Actﬁal reading.

JUDGE SMOLEN: How about the others?

THE WITNESS: The E means egtimated.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So you are telling me then that

i from April to May to June to August and September, there

was no usage of gas at all? It says zero, so there was

ino use of gas?

THE WITNkESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You didn't use any gas? 1 am
asking you whether you used gas in your house.

THE WITNESS: Yes. We used the gas primarily for

heating and hot water.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717] 7681-7150
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JUDCE SMOLEN: But you weren't charged for any-
thing there; right? |

THE WITNESS: I was charged $8.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And that‘s what you believe your
gas usage was?

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, if you look at the

first page, since they put the new meter on, 1 got a

| very accurate meter reading for every month. If you
look at the similar months, you will find that the meter

’reading came between 15 and 20 cubic feet per month

which averaged 16.356,

'JUDGE SMOLEN: But you are trying to prove your

13  case to me on numbers which you have computed based on

zero usage for six months, 'This second sheet here is a
calculation by you of usage of gas based on 6 months of
zero usage and the rest of the year -- the other six
months baséd on the other estimated usage, and you have
computed & cost based on that for six ménths of zero
uéage‘ | |

THE WITNESS: Your Homor, if you look --

JUDGE SMOLEN: No; Answer the question first
and then you can explain.

THE WITNESS: I took the numbers from the bill.
That's how the bill came in and the record ié accurate

and the $8 charge that they charged me is like for about

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 764.7150
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| 10 or 11 cubic feet of gas.

JUDGE SMOLEN: But they are estimatred; aren't
.they? | | |
| THE WITNESS: Yes. I believe at that time the
actual reading was bigger than it was appearing on the
meter, so we overpaid as of February 22nd.
JUDGE SMOLEN: If you said the actual reading was
larger then, you undefpaid; didn't you? |
THE WITNESS: I believe as of February 22nd --

sorry -- as of April 3, 2000, for whatever reason, if

JUDGE SMOLEN: PGW,.

THE WITNESS: 1If PGW did that, the reason was
because we overpaid. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: On zero you ovVerpaid?

THE WITNESS: No, prior to that. On February

| 220d,

JUDGE SMOLEN: I’understand but let's look at
tﬁe zero months. That's what I an talking about.

THE WITNESS: 1f we add all these months for
- last year, for five manth§ it came to 82 cubic feet of
gas .
JUDGE SMOLEN: TFor six>months?
THE WITNESS: For five months.

JUDGE SMOLEN: But this shows six months, zero

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781-7150
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THE WITNESS: But this year in exactly the same

|period of time, it amounted to 82 cubic feet for five

i months .

JUDGE SMOLEN: Again, I am tryiﬁg to ask you
this question and please listen to the question and
then answer it.

You have computéd on this paper a price of -- a

price per 1 ccf for a year based on 12 months alleged

usage where six of those months shows zero usage. Is

| that what you are telling me that you did?

THE WITNESS: I took those numbers from the bill

for accuracy of the record. I reported what is on the

' bill.

JUDGE SMOLEN: For the actual accuracy, did you

use gas in those six months?

THE WITNESS: Yes, I did.
JUDGE SMOLEN: But it's not ineluded. The

amounts are not included in your calculations; are they?

I know what you did. My question is, you did not

include the usage of gas for those six months in com-

puting the cost; is that correct?
THE WITNESS: This becomes not very clear.

JUDGE SMOLEN: WNo, it is clear., Answer my

| question first and then you can continue.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 7817150
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THE WITNESS: I did.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, vou show me.

TRE WITNESS: Here the $8 was paid every month,

JUDGE SMOLEN:‘ T am talking about the usage and
yéu are talking dollars. You haven‘: included any gas
usage for those six months, have you, in your calcula-
tions?

THE WITNESS: Well, Your Honor, if you look at
the bill, 08.30 to 09.29 -- no, 9/29 to 10/31, the bill
came for 64 cubic feet of gas.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I understand, but we are talking
about vyour calculation on this page. You calculated
a cost per cubic feet of gas based on 12 months where

siz of the 12 months you show zero usage of gas in

your figures; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: My understanding was that the

price of gas for a cubic feet was not changed until

| T believe November, and there were three and I took

that from the bill.

JUDGE SMOLEN: ILf you included more gas here

and then made your division, wouldn't your cost be less®

or be more?
THE WITNESS: I calculated it based on the data.
If it's wrong, please correct me .

JUDGE SMOLEN: No, vou understand the procedure,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 781-7150
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' The procedure is that vou have to prove your case to me.
I am not your lawyer and I can't act as a lawyer. 1
have to listen to your case and listen to thair case and
make a fair decision. k |

THE WITNESS: All I can $ay is tﬁat for the period
of 12 consecutive months from February 22, 2000 to March
22, 2001, I paid for the usage of 929 cubic feet of gas
and that information came from the bill. kIt's accurate
in the numbers you have.

JUDGE SMOLEN: It came from éstimate.

THE WITNESS: Yes" The final number’was estimated
number but I paid on that amount, 929 cubic feet of gas.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I understand what you paid for but
they are based on estimated usage. They all say E.’ All
’the way on the second line it says E.

THE WITNESS: That's correct, because the gas
meter reading was not taken and I asked for that several
times. If yod go back, you can find that previous to

that, the meter reading was taken some time in '99, and
we were not getting accurate meter readings and the meteq
the house and if you look at the records from the previoy

years, this continued. We did not get any meter reading

during the period of one year. The actual meter reading

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 781.7150
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was taken on February 22nd and it was 5022 and it is
consistent with all the numbers -- the paperwork on the
bill.,

JUDGE SMOLEN: And the meter reading when the
meter was changed?

THE WITNESS: Yes. Prior to that, the reason I
called the Gas Company is because we were getting -- in
the spring of 2000, I installed & brand new hot water
heater which was rated to be high efficiency and there
is a receipt which shows that that was bought on January
31st and nothing changed. We still were getting the
same high bills and therefore, I ran a test and that was
the spring of -- let wme look at the document here. With
only the hot water heater comnnected to the system, we
ran the test and when the heating system was shut off,
the heater at that poiﬁt{registere& excessive amounts of
gas. It jumped 100 units in less than one month with
only the hot water heater on.

JUDGE SMOLEN: What do you use for cooking?

THE WITNESS: The electric, |

JUDGE SMOLEN: No gas?

THE WITNESS: The only‘thing ccﬁﬁectéd to the

system was the boiler which was brand new and it came

|l to my attention that there was something wrong.

JUDGE SMOLEN: How did you run the test?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 784.7T150
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" i the record is consistent,

| May 4, 2001 to 6/01 was $32.95 and from 6/01 to 7/3/01,

{ $38.28, and from 7/3 to 8/2, $31.62, and from 8/2 to

| 10/2 to 10/31, $46.66 and look, from 10/31 to 11/30,

i 6123.72.
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THE WITNESS: On March 30, 2001, we shut every-
thing ~ff and the only thing connected was the hot water

boiler which was brand new with the rating efficiency

JUDGE SMOLEN: When you say "we," who is we?
THE WITNESS: 1T ran the test and there were
three people in the house at that time and we registered

100 cubic feet of usage on 4/26/01 which is in 27 days,

the meter reading jumped 100, because if you look at
the record from last year, you will find that in omne

month we could only run about 10 to 15 cubic feet and

JUDGE SMOLEN: But it shows zero usage for six
months .

THE WITNESS: Yes. Since the meter was installed
we got the Actual meter reading. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Where is that?

THE WITNESS: On page 1. The meter reading from
8/31, $31.62, and from 8/31 to 10/2, $30.33, and from

JUDGE SMOLEN: So what you are telling me is that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717; 781-7150
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you used less gas heat in the summer than the fall and

lwinter?

THE WITNESS: With the boiler and the hot water,

lwe were only consuming 16.4 cubic¢ feet per month during

all this period of the summer,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Go aghead,.

THE WITNESS: And comparing that to the meter

reading teken from the 0ld meter with the same appliances

‘with the boiler on, we consumed! 100 cﬁbié feet in 27

days, which led me to believe that it is something wrong.
JUDGE SMOLEN: What month is that now?
THE WITNESS: From March 30, 2001,
JUDGE SMOLEN: You had no heat in your house in
March?
THE WITNESS: March was very warm.
- JUDGE SMDLEN: And where does that show here?
.THE WITNESS: I filed a complaint with the
Bureau of Consumer Services.
JUDGE SMOLEN: On the paper, where does it show
that? |
THE WITNESFS{ On the first page.
JUDGE SMOLEN: The first page starts with May.
THE WITBESS: No, that‘should be the second page.
All I an trying to prove is that that was the reason I

called and requested a meter change from/?'@lwB and they

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717; 781-7150
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came and did replace the meter and they are claiming

'after that that they registered 1,000 units.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Stop a minute, 2001 shows January

|2, 2001 to January 31, 2001 and then it shows January

1 31lst to March 2nd; is that right; on the second page?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And you are telling me that you
had no heat? You disconnected the heat then?

THE WITNESS: As of March, yes. This is mot
related, |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Stop for a minute. You are telling
me to lqok at this page and look at’that page, and look
at March lst. Where do I see those dates on these
pages? Are they there or not? |

THE WITNESS: Yes. The dates are there.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Where?

THE WITNESS: In the last column., 1t’s a lot of

bills. It's not like one bill and I try to report the

' dates to make some sense but there is more than one

'bill and if you look at that b»ill, I still do not know

how much gas we used during the period of time from
March 2, 2001 to the May 4, 2001 bill, but they are
saying that this amount wés estimated’thrcughout the
year. Lf it was, how do they allocate another thousand

cubic feet of gas when we already paid for 929 cubic

ey

COMMUNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't want to argue with you
but I am going.to say that on your calculations that you
are showing me, you didn't use any gas from 4/03 to

9/29. That's in your own papers. You are trying to

convince me that you used no gas.

THE WITNESS: This number came to me from the

ibill.,

JUDGE SMOLEN: But’are you saying that you didn't
use any gas?

THE WITNESS: The primary‘purpose is to show an
accurate record. I took that from the bills., I do not
want to change any data and that's what thé data shows.

JUDGE SMOLEN: But this data is based on esti-
mated readings; are they not?  All of these numbers
that you have written down here are based on Estimated
' readings rather than Actual, except for the first one?

| THE WITNESS: Correct, but there was no reading
taken from February 22, 2000,

JUDGE SMOLEN: So all your bills here are based
on estimates? |

THE WITNESS: It came from the bills based on
estinmates.,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Go ahead. When was the

new heating system put in?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 781.T150Q




FoRM

[

&
4

10

12

13

14

15

16 |1

17

i

19

31

THE WITNESS: The heating system was upgraded

in the spring of 2001,

JUDGE SMOLEN: When you say the spring -~
THE WITNESS: February. I put in a brand new

hot water heater and the entire heating system was

Hupgraded.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. What else do you want to

tell me?

THE WITNESS: Well, basically, the reason why I
am here is that all I ask for is an accurate bill and
1 pay my bill -- everyone of them on time, and I have

a very good track record to show that. I did not have

any prublem to pay those bills,

JUDGE SMOLEN: ’I don't think that's a problem
here, PGW didn't bring it up. | |

THE WITNESS: I have a track record of showing
how many times I asked PGW tc‘give‘us an accurate
reading and that was not done this year and prior to
that, and the track record is not very good on the

previous years. I have all the bills from '87 to show

that the meter reading was taken once a year or twice

a year and we kept paying this huge amount of money

until I looked at this and the price changed from 77

lcents to $1.35. It almost doubled and we were charged

for 1,000 cubic feet at the highest price ever paid of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717; 781-1150
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$1.35, and now they are claiming that they are giving

llus back money. They are not giving us anything because

the 1,000 cubic feet of gas based on 70 cents comes to
the amount of §773, and that's what they calculate on
the paper here and that appears on the last bill and
since that, I already paid four bills with the $15 each
and 1 don't see any recordkthat we have any credit for
that so in my opinion, it's not clear. It's a mess and
it's not wvery easy to read at ali‘ I1f I pay $60, that
should show somewhere. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: T don't know where you are looking

THE WITNESS: I am looking at this bill hére‘

JUDGE SMOLEN: What date is that?’

THE WITNESS: Page number 3. 1 am loovking at the
PGW bill and I paid all the amount and -~

JUDGE SMOLEN: Just a minute. I Want-to make
sﬁre that we areklcoking at the same page., You are
looking at page 3kyou said?

THE WITNESS: Yes,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Doesn't it show credit for $72.487

THE WITNESS: My underétanding was, 1 asked them

to keep separate the current bill from the amount that

T owe so that I am credited properly.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Lipski, you can't éxpect |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 76‘!-71 SO




FOR:

3

11

1z

13

i4

16

17

18 |

19

25

24

25

33

large Company like PGW to make a separate bill statement

for you.

THE WITNESS: 1 asked them to keep the amount
separate from what I owe,

JUDGE SMOLEN: It says "balance prior to current

billing," and you say it's in dispute. I am looking

at the bill that you told me to look at. I ém looking
at it.

THE WITNESS: And that aﬁount also is consistent
with the amount that comes‘from the caleulation which

was returned to me and it's documented here. 1 made

four payments since this bill and one of them is on page|

‘&:in the right-hand colunn,

JUDGE SMOLEN: So you made a payment after this
bill? |

THE WITNESS: And before. My understanding is
that I am getting separate numbers for the current bill
and separate numbers for the amount of money I o&e‘

This number changes on every bill. I made four payments

for $15 and we still owe $772 and that was the number to

| || begin with, so where is the money going? I don't know.

The records do not reflect that I paid that. I de¢ not
see 1it.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. So you are guestioning

the $60 ~--

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 781-7150
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THE WITNESS: Towards the prior balance. I

JUDGE SMOLEN: So you are gquestioning what
happened to the $60 in payment? |

THE WITNESS: Yes. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Just a minute., Give me the amount
of those payments? Where are they?

THE WITNESS: ‘Undér page 1, under Agreement
Charges.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You mean the $157?

THE WITNESS: VYes,

JUDGE SMOLEN: But you don't have the bills with
you for those particular months‘to.see whether you got
credit or not?

- THE WITNESS: It's all a mess. My understanding

JUDGE SMOLEN: You just don't want to listen to
the question. You just want to talk without listening

to the question. You told me that you don't have credit

attached to vour complaint in Exhibit 1, and those bills
are not for those months, Don't you have to look for
those months to see whether or not you got credit?

THE WITNESS: My point is that as of right now,

COMMONWEAL TH REFOR TING COMPANY (7173 781-7360
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T look at all these bills and I dc‘not see a clear

consistent record as to how much money I owe and how
&uch I pay., All of these numbers keep changing.
JUDGE SMOLEN: They change every month as you
make a payment; don't they?
THE WITNESS: I don't see that on this pége,
Your Honor., This is from the Public Utility Commission,
JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't know what vou are showing
me . |

THE WITNESS: This is the paper that was served

on me and they said how much I owed.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That was as of that time.
THE WITNESS: We owed 5773, which is consistent

witk that bill and since that, I paid four bills -~

!$15 each from that awmount whitch amounts to $60. Let

them explain it.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Do yvou have anything else
that you want to tell me, Mr, Lipski?
’THE WITNESS: All I ask and I expect from PGV -~
JUDGE SMOLEN: PGW,

THE WITNESS: --PGW. I don't have any problem

| to pay the bill at anv time providing that the bills

- are accurate., As of now, so much of my time is wasted

and T do not have the time to waste.

JUDGE SYOLEN: What type of work do you do?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717} 7817150
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THE WITNESS: I work for a major defense company.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Off the record.

(Discussion off the record,)
JUDGE SMOLEN: Back on the recérd.
Are you an engineer?

THE WITNESS: I am not an engineer. I am a

ispecialist.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. ‘Go akead.

THE WITNESS: The next thing‘f wanted to séy is
that when PGW came, they took a meter reading with a
meter over 14 year's old and I would like to know who
certified that meter. I would like to know who did
that; if he is licensed properly to and how comes he
can explain that that meter is accurate.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You will have an Opportunity to

ask PGW those questions. You are putting those gquestions

out in the air and I can't answer them. You will have

an opportunity to ask PGW those guestions today.

I am asking you now, you told me that you are

disputing the $772 balance; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes,
JUDGE SMOLEN: And you also want to know where
your $60 went and whether you got credit?

THE WITNESS: Yes. I want to know what is the

accurate amount that I owe them now. The numbers keep

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 7817150
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changing.

JUDGE SMOLEN: It's going to changé eVery’month
as you make payment, The balanﬁe wiil go down.

THE WITNESS: It doesn't.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Anything else that you want to

| say?  You told me now three or £four times that you are

disputing the $772; you don't think the meter was

accurate and you want to know where the $60 in payment
went? |

THE WITNESS: Yes. The meter reading was taken
with the meter over 14 year's old. I asked PGW for
records of maintenance certification and'théy were not

able to include that, Therefore, I concluded that the

meter reading is not wvalid and it's highly possible
g : gnLy p

that the meter reading was defective,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Anything else that you want to
say with respect to your case?

THE WITNESS: They wasted a lot of my time
because they don't want to do the job rightﬁ All I
ask is that they present me with an accurate bill. I
pay for it and you héven‘t done it for several years
and that's not getting any better, so I hope that is
corrected, You have wasted a lot of my time.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Now, do you have any

objection to Complainant's Exhibit 172

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 717} 781-7150
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MR, FARINAS: Actually, Your HOnOr,’I do. There

is a final page that wasn't sort of covered in his

testlmony. There are notes on this somehow.

JUDGE SMOLEN: These are questions?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Did vou intend to bave them as an
exhibit? | |

THE WITINESS: No, it's not. Those are just my
questions.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Let's take this last page

 off and give it back to you, and you can take the last

page from the Reporter's capy also because they are just
gquestions.
THE WITNESS: Okavy.

MR. FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor, and I have

no objection to the admission of that document now.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. So Complainant's Exhibit
No, 1 consists of how many pages?
MR. FARINAS: Five pages, Your Honor.
~ JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes., It is received into evidence.

(Whereupon, the documents
marked as Complainant's Exhibit
No., 1 were: received in evidénce.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr,., Farinas, do you have any cross

examination?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717 781-7150
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MR, FARINAS: Yes. I just have several questions,
Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead, Mr, Farinas.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Mr. Lipski, I just have a couple questions
on various aspects of the case that you touchéd on. The
88 bill ﬁhat you referred to on Page 2 of'your Exhibit,
are you aware sir, of tﬁe fact that there is a $8
custemer charge which is not a charge for usagé at all?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Why don't vou explain. That's
not a charge for gas?

MR. FARINAS: Exactly.

BY MR, FARINAS:

Q. I am asking vou, are you aware of the fact
| that there is a charge for every customer at that time,
which was $8 per customer”and this is not a chérge for
usage; are you aware of that?

A. I don't know if they presented that with

i the additional bill.

Q. I didn't ask you that, Mr. Lipski. How
did you arrive at the 77 cents per ccif?

A. Because that amount appears on the bill,

Q. Did you do any other research on the rates

that were in effect at the time rather than just doing

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY .~ {717; 7817150
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the maths?
THE WITNESS: Yes. I called PGW and I got a

record of it and they informed me that there were three

lincreases.,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Three what?

THE WITNESS: Three rate increases and I put it

right here. There were three price increases. The

| from PGW. The second one was on January 4th of a 24

percent rate increase and on February &4, 2001, an
additional 3 percent with a total amount of about 47 to
50 percent.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. And just for clarification, you are reading
from your documents as you reflect on your conversation
with someone at PGW?

A, I should have some original copies and 1

! should be able to verify the dates for you, yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Lipski, PGW knows when their
rate increases were. They want to ask to see whether
your figures are correct., Go ahead.

BY MR, FARINAS:

Q. And again Mr. Lipski, is it your testimony,

while we are still on this page of your exhibit, is it

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. - {717} 7681.7150
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the bills reflected zero, but you did in fact use gas
during the period that you wére only charged the $87?

’THE WITNESS: Yes. It was just the hot water
on and ﬁo heating system, which if you compare that to
this year, again in five months we used 82 cubic feet
of gas.

JUDGE SMOLEN: When was vour test?

"THE WITNESS: This Actual reading --

JUDGE SMOLEN: Answer mv question. When was

liyour test by turning off the gas -~ turning off the heat?

What was the date of your test?
THE WITNESS: March 30, 2001.
JUDGE SMOLEN: To when?
THE WITNESS: April 26, 2001. 27 days.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And after that you turned every-

i thing on?

THE WITNESS: No, it was summertime. It was
not wintertime. It was not oh’in the summertimea

JUDGE SMOLEN: When did you turn it back on?

THE WITNESS: I don't have the exact date but
it was the next year.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead, Mr., Farinas.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Another thinpg that T wasn't sure about is

the document on the final page of your Exhibit 1, Is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 'f8‘1“7150
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that a copy of your home Depot receipt?

A, Yes.

Q. This bill for the total amount of $173.82,
what didithat buy?

A, That represents only the price of the hot
water heater.

Q. And that does not include the installation?

A.’ No. |

Q. But it's also your testimony that you did
upgrade the system. Do you have any feceipté for that?

Al I might have. I would have to look for
that. |

Q. Mr. Lipski, when you were discussing the
$60 and four payménts’in arrears which was the payment

arrangement given to you by the Bureau of Consumer

' Services, when you made those last few payments, did you

pay in two checks or one check?
A. One check,

Q. The amount of the check that you paid, was

A That's right.

Q. And the next previous bill, was that one

' cheek in the amount of $72,487

AL I believe that's correct. I have tbe}bills

that I can verify that, but I believe that would be

i

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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jeorrect.,

Q. Would you take comfort in knowing that we

llhave received and credited te your account the $72,48

lthat was paid?

JUDGE SMOLEN: That’s part of his Exhibit., It

lshows a credit of $72.48,

MR, FARINAS: No further questions, Your Honor,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Just for the sake of clarification

:gb that Mr. Lipski gets an understanding of where his
515 go, do your records show what the bill was for that

[l month?

MR, FARINAS: Yes, they do.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's go over those four months

14 |lso Mr. Lipski can get an understanding of where his 315
| go. Now, what you are séying Mr., Farinas, is that the

 $72.48 includes the actual billing uéage plus the $157?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor. Now, if

I Mr. Lipski will turn to Page 3 of his exhibit, the

current billing charges shows $37.15,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. So you are saying that the

- ©37.14 plus the 515 givés‘yﬁu what?

MR, FARINAS: §$52.164,
JUDGE SMOLEN: Where does that show here?
MR. FARINAS: It would show on the next bill.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And the most previous b1ll? Let's

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 781-7150
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go back to the previcus bill then.

MR. FARINAS: The previous bill was $57.48 plus

the §15,

JUDGE SMOLEN: And that is how much?

MR. FARINAS: $72.48.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you understand that, Mr‘ Lipski?

THE WITNESS: Yes, but Whén I make a $15 payment,
my understanding is that 1f I Qwe4$772, it will decrease
and I still owe $772, I’pay all my bills a hundred
percent, so that amount should decrease.

JUDGE SMOLEN: The $15, do you have bill state-

ments to show that they are actually decreasing?

MR. FARINAS: I am gding to use a total statement
which shows all the bills.,

JUDGE SMOLEN: That's fine. Mr. Lipski will get
the picture and understand where hiskpayments went .
So just to summarize for the record, what you are
saying and what Mr., Lipski was questioning is what was
happening to his $15 payment, so he was paying the then
current charges plus $15 and that shows on the next bill
in a lump sum? | |

MR. FARINAS: Correct, Your Honof¢

JUDGE SMOLEN: And that's really demonstrated on
this $72 which includes the prior month, then current

charges plus the $157?

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY {717 781-7150
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Street, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, 19122,

45
MR, FARINAS: That's correct. At this time, Your

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr, Lipski, do ybu have any other
witnesses that you want to present or any other evidence
that you want to present?

THE WITNESS: Not at this time.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay, thank you for your testimony.

| (Witness exéused.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Why don't vou call your first

MR. FARINAS: At this time I will call Michael
Selzle.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Selzle, please raise your

right hand.

MICHAEL SELZLE
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE SMOLEN: Please keep your voice up anﬂ
state your full name and business addtess for the record,
THE WITNESS: My name is Michael Selzle. That's

S~E-L-Z~L-E. My business address is 1800 North 9th

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, Counsel, You may
proceed.

MR, FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REP‘DRTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. FARINAS:

a. Mr. Selzle, what are your duties?

A, I am a Customer Reviewer Officér.

Q. And what do vour duties entail?

A, Basically just investigating infarmal and

formal complaints filed by PGW's rate payers with the

Public¢ Utility Commission.

Q. Did you conduct‘an invastigétion of the
complaint filed by Mr. Lipski?

A.  Yes. -

Q. Can you give us a brief overview of your

| findings and then we will proceed into a more detailed

‘ explanaticn?

A, Sure. On May 4, 2001, PGW installed an

Automated Meter Reader at 4528 Aubrey Avenue, Philadelphi

P.A., 19114,
JUDGE SMOLEN: You call them AMR's?

THE WITNESS: Yes, The previous meter was

' removed with a removal index of 6950 on the old meter.

Il PGW's meter shop verified}thé Remove Index of 6950,

tested the meter and found it to be recording proPérly

and the meter was installed in another property on

Il February 13, 2002.

JUDGE SMOLEM:  Say that again,

‘COMMONWEALTP'! REPORTING COMPAE(‘I‘ {717) 781-7350

a,




FOFTMLS

11

2
13 |
14
kl‘5

i |

17

18 i

19 ]

20

2}

23

24

25

47

THE WITNESS: On February 13, 2002, the meter
was installed at another property.
JUDGE SMOLEN: The old meter you are talking about?

THE WITNESS: Yes. It was tested and found to

|be working properly and it is installed in another

property right now.
“BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Mr. Selzle, by the way, how old was this
meter? |

A. It was -- 1991 is the date that we have on

‘th& Date Badge.

Q. Okay. Go ahead.

A. On June 1, 2001, the customer received a

make-up bill for $1,351.55, and this was for service

based on that remove index of 6950.
JUDGE SMOLEN: What period of time did the make-
up bill coverxr?
| THE WITNESS: This bill was adjusted previocusly

under the estimated bill from February 22, 2000 to

'May 4, 2001,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Stop for a minute. So the bill
was sent on June 1, 2001 -- the make ~up bill’k What is
that amount?

THE WITNESS: $1,351.55.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And that is what you call a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ {(717; 761-7150
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Imake-up bill covering the period from when?

THE WITNESS: TFebruary 22nd.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Of 20017
- THE WITNESS: Correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: To-:May 4th of 20017

THE WITNESS: Correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And the reason for the make-up
bill?

THE WITNESS: It was adjusted previously under
nhe’estimated bill that the customer was receiving going
back to February 22nd of 2000, |

JUDGE SMOLEN: So this is for a year and three

fmonths ?

THE WITNESS: Correct. 15 months.
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, at this time I would
like to mark and distribute PGW Exhibit 1.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Make sure that Mr. Lipski has

|a copy.

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: It will be marked for identifica-
tion as PGW Exhibit 1.
(Whereupon,‘the document was
marked as PGW Exhibit No. 1 for
identification‘)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150




FOFme x

9

10

11

12

13

17

18

19

20

21

49

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Mr, Selzle, I am showing you PGW Exhibic 1
which is a document entitled SCatemeht of Account, Just
to pick up where you 1eft of £, I thought it would be
‘best as you look at this document to go through yodr
explanation and tell us what happened next after the
tmake-up bill was given to the Complainant.
| JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, that:make~up bill shows here?

THE WITNESS: Yes. TIt's the period of March 2,
2&01 to May 2, 2001.

JUDGE SMOLEN: But the $1,351.55 is on the June
 1$t line; isn't it?

THE WITNESS: It was rebilled to accommodate for

rate changes but there is a credit adjustment.

" JUDGE SMOLEN: Okéy. Let's go through the
columns here. The first two columns are the billing
periods from and to; right?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MUDGE SMOLEN: fThe third column is what?

THE WITNESS: The meter indices from and the
fourth is the Meter reading to.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And then the néxt column?

' THE WITNESS: The type of reading, as in A for
Actual and E for Estimated. The next column shows the

usage in cubic feet and then the next column shows the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 781-3150
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| amount the custoner was billed. The next column is

the finance charges and the next column is any type
of credit or debit adjustment teo the customer and then
we have the payments and the balance.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, you were back to March 2, 2001

under the Amount column and you pointed that out as
i $1,351.55, and that's what started this whole case; 1is

| that right?

THE WITNESS: Correct.

MR, FARINAS: And under the CCF column, the 998,
and T think Mr. Lipski referred to that as 1,000.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He rounded it off to 1,000 for

purposes of his calculations. Continue with your

Il testimony, Mr. Farinas,

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Now, the amount of $1,351.55, that repre-

1 sents what?

A, That represents the value of the 998 cubic
feet or the difference between the 6948 and the 5951.
) JUDGE SMOLEN: Where did the 5951 come from?

THE WITNESS: That was from the previous bill

- on January 31, 2001,

JUDGE SMOLEN: I want to try to get &hiskstraight

in my mind. Instead of going backwards, let's go for-

ward, Let's start with January 3lest, That's an

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (F17}761-7150
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estimated reading; right?
THE WITRESS: Right.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And the next month is also an

estimated reading?

THE WITNESS: Right. The Actual reading was
May, to 6949, If you want me to --

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait a minute. You have 3/2/01
twice.

THE WITNESS: 1If you notice on the adjustment
column, you see a credit for that amount. That bill
was cancelled.

JUDGE SMOLEN: ZLet's get this straight because

;3iit is a little confusing.

THE WITNESS: Yes. It is a lot of debits and
credits. | |

JUDGE SMOLEN: That's why we want to get it
straight so that everyone underst&nd; Now, these debits
and credits started in November of 2900; is that right?

MR. FARINAS: These are some of the things that

I was going zo‘explain later, because the account was

‘being rebilled to accommodate the rate changes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I am trying to ascertain where the|
5951 came from in your March 2nd bill.
THE WITNESS: The 5951 on the March 2nd bill

was the ending indices on the billing to March 2, 2001

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {7173 761-7150
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Il from January 3lst.

’JUDGEFSMOLEN; But that was based on estimate?

THE WITNESS: Correct, but that's how we had to
start off. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: That's an estimatéd reading though.

Don't you have to go back to February 3rd to figure out

| your last actual reading on the meter -- the 47037

TH

=]

WITNESS: No, because the reading that we

got of 6948 is higher than the 5951.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's back up. ILf you took it
from 4703 back in February 3, 2000 to thé reading when
it Was removed, and the reading when iﬁ'wanremeved was
how much?

THE WITNESS: 6950.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So if you took the 5022 and
subtract it from 6950, 'wouldn't that show his actual
usage for that full period of time? One actual reading
to énother actugal reading?

MR, FARINAS: I am not sure that we are under-

standing the question.

-~ JUDGE SMOLEN: Wéll, we have an actual reading of

5022 on February 22, 2000 and then you have an actual

| reading on June 1, 2001 of 6950. If those two were

subtracted, would that show his actual usage for that

period of time based on his actual meter reading?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 7681-7150
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BY MR; FARINAS::
Q. Do you understand the neture of the question?
A.‘ Yes. We would have to add everything up.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Could vou subtract two numbers?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: ‘And that would then show his
Actual ccf usage based on Actual readings rather than
Estimated readings? |

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So could not PGW then compute

{what the dollar amount would be between these two points

now that you know the ccf -- the Actual usage -- not
estimate, and subtract and credit and this and that and
the other thing?

THE WITNESS: I have never seen it done that way
for accounting purposes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: But you do it that way on a monthly
basis from one month to thekothera Now you are just
stretching it out from one Actual reading to another.
Mr. Farinas, ydu can answer that.

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor, it can be done,

except it's complicated by passage of time and the

several rate increases along the way.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. How much is the cubic

usage? Why don't you compute it just by subtracting it¥

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-T150
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Do you understand what T am.doing; Mr. Lipski?

MR. LIPSKI: Yes. e

THE WITNESS: The difference between 6950 and
and 5022 is 1928. -

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1928 ccf?

THE WiTNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. Now, the AMR was
ingtalled when?

THE WITNESS: May 4, 2001,

JUDGE SMOLEN: So that really aftef that period
of time, they should be all automated readings?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, from the pericd of time
February 22nd up to May 2nd, between’those periods of

time, how much was Mr, Lipski estimated to use based

on your own exhibit? Mr. Lipski, are you following me?

ﬂR. LIPSKI: Yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)
JUDGE SMOLEN: Back on the record.
What did you come up with as the estimated usage? |
THE WITNESS: Subject to check, the answer is

930.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Does that include the make-up

bi11?

COMMONWEALTH REPORT NG COMPANY (717} 781 <7160
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THE WITNESS: That goes up to the index of 6950.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. You are on the record now.

S$o if that's the case, why is there a make-up bill? If

' he used 928 and he was chargéd an estimated usage of

930, why is there a make-up bill?

THE WITNESS; You asked me for the estimated bills
during that time period and I gave you those, and then
the Actual reading of 998 with the 930 brings us to the
total of 1928 that was uced and you asked me to come to
that figure.

JUDGE SMOLEN: VYou told me that between February

22, 2000 to May &4, 2001, the Actual usage was how much?

I will ask you again.
THE WITNESS: 1928,
JUDGE SMOLEN: 19287
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: T had it as 928, TIt's 19287

"THE WITNESS: Correct, and the estimated bill

‘fshowing at that time was only 930, and then when we
' read the meter on May 4th, we picked up the additional

':998 cubic feet of gas.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And that's what he rounded up to
1,0007
THE WITNESS: Correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All this was a little confusing.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (71776817150
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I am just going to repeat this for the record so that

I understand it and whoever reads the record ﬁnderstands
it. |

From PGW Exhibit 1, this witness, Mr. Selzle,
calculated that from 2/22/2000 to 5/4/2001, that's the
two periods where there were Actual readings and the
Actual consumption is 1,928 ccf; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: TFor that same period of time,
February 22, 2000 to May 4, 2001, the billings for
estimated ﬁsage which PGW sent to Mri'Lipski totalled
930 ccf, and the difference which you were saying was
under-billed is how much?

THE WITNESS: 998.

JUDGE SMOLEN: CCF?

THE WITNESS: Correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, is that the basis -~ what
did you do with this now 998 ccf? What happenéd to
that? How was that billed -- eventually billed to this
customer?

THE WITNESS: It was billed originally in one
bill.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And does that sho& on this?

THE WITNESS: Yes. $1,351.55 and that's dated

3/2/0L to 5/2/01.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-T150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: So dlthough it showed on the bill
as being for a period of two months, it really was not
for a period of two months. It included a make-up for
all of these under-estimations between the périod of
time which we previously discussed?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And so this $1,351.55,‘does that

also include the gas usage for that particular month

| or is that just a straight make-up?

THE WITNESS: 1It's for that month, It's the
Actual reading that we obtained.
| JUDGE SMOLEN: I know, but does it include gas
usage for that month?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So this $1,351,55, strictly

 speaking is not totally a make-up bill but it is a

make-up bill plus what the Actual usage was for that
period of time , mainlv 3/2/01 to 5/2/017 |

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.
N JUDGE SMOLEN: TIs there any way to tell what the
Actual usage was for that periéd of time?

THE WITNESS: Not without a meter reading. You
can't tell the Acrtual. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, how much of the 998 was the

- Actual usage from 3/2 to 5/27 Can you tell that?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 7817150
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THE WITNESS: No, I don't have that available
with me. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: But in any event, the $1,351.55 is
a make-up for the period of time between Actual readings
It comes out to that in a sense?

THEkWITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now i have got that straight, Go
ahead.

MR, FARINAS: I guess I am goingfto follow up on
wkat happened after that.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay.

BY MR. FARINAS;~

Q. Mr. Selzle, was the biil -~ the make-up bill
for the 998 ccf, was that édjusted far aﬁplying previous
rates since thektime period was for 17 months?

A, Yes.

~JUDGE SMOLEN: When you'say this bill was adjusted;
which way? Was it upwards or downwards?

THE WITNESS: Well, it was rebilled to accommodate
the rates that were in effect, When it was billed in
May of 2001, it was billed at the rate that was in
effect at that time. What we did is, we went back in
and rebilled the usage for the rates that were -- for
the rate changes ~-- to accommodate the rate changes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: My question is: ultimately was

COMMONWEALTH REFORT NG COMFANY -~ (717 7617150
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this $1,351.55 adiusted downwards?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: And how much was it adjusted?
THE WITNESS: It was adjusted down with $262.97.
JUDGE SMOLEN: And just so the record is clear,
- you adjusted it downwards because in your céiculation
- of the $1,351.55, vou used then current rate, whereas
;when the gas was consumed, the rates were actually --
could have been lower?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

: JUDGE SMOLEN: And therefore you reduced this
$1,351.55 by $262.97?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Where does that show here?

THE WITNESS: That would show -- we went back
to ~- the billing period was from,Octéber 31st -

JUDGE SMOLEN: Give me the amount., Ls this the
$1,185 that éppears here?

THE WITNESS: Just bear with me one moment, Your
Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes.

THE WITNESS: The rate increases were in November
of 2001 ~- November 22, 2000. Excuse me. January lst
of 2001 and March 1, 2001. So we went back to the last

billing in October =-- October 30th, which was the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 7617150
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' then vou will see that there is an adjustment -« a credit

November 30th to January 2, 2001 for,$270.96 and then
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billing for $106,71 from October 3lst to November 30,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Where does that show here?

THE’WITNESS: It‘shouid be on the first page of
the Statement of Account,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay, I see it.

THE WITNESS: Okay. So that's the $106.71, and

for $106.71.
JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.

THE WITNESS: Then vou have the billing from

you see a credit over in the credit celumn for that
amount, You will see the next billing from January 2,
2001 to January 31, 2001 for $264.23. You see a credit
for that and then you have the bill from January 31,
2001 toc Marceh 2, 2001 for $231.75. You alsc see a
credit for that, Then we cancelled the billing from
March 2, 2001 to May 2, 2001 for $1,351.55. It actually
is §2,225,20. So that was the value of what we billed
originally.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay.

THE WITNESS: Now, we went back in and rebilled -
if you go down further pass July 30, 2061 -= down the

bottom and turn the page, you will see the billing

COMBMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBPANY {717 7617150
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The total was $262.97, Is that what your testimony was?

61
period of December 31, 2000 again. You will see it

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1It's not clear. What‘is the
$1,185 all about?

THE WITNESS: That's the first part/éf the rebill
and that represents service from Qctqher_v— December
31st to May the 2nd. ‘

JUDGE SMOLEN: Just hold on for a miﬁute. Just
give me a second here.

Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Back on the record.

I waﬁted to také a step back. Your earlier

testimony was that the $1,351.55 was adjusted downwards.

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Aﬁd that was for the fact that --
for the prior increases -- rake into consideration
prior increases?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Henor,

~ JUDGE SMOLEN: If I subtracted,;hat amount from
the $1,351.55, would that be the correct make-up bill?

THE WITNESS: No. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Why not?

THE WITNESS: Because when we rebill for the rates

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (7175 7617150
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then we put them back in to cover that period of time.
If I may -- I mean, if‘you will let me explain?

JUDGE SMOLEN: I know you are going through it
but I want to try and cut to the quick and simple part.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

JUDGE SMOLEN: If vou told me that's the total
that you took out, why can't I just subtract it and
that's your makeup bill?

THE WITNESS: Because we have to rebill f£.OT the
right rates.

JUDGE SMOLEN: But you told me that you took out
the bills for the rates? |

THE WITNESS: We took out the billings andkthen
later on, if I may tie it in now, if I méy?

" JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.

THE WITNESS: 1If youylook at the October 31, 2000‘
bill to November 21, 2000, the office estimaﬁc, this is
how we rebilled for the rates.

JUDGE SMOLEN: It maybe how you rebill kand that's
okay, but if the total between Actual reading is $1,351
and the total adjuétmént is $262.97, why can't you just
subtract it?

THE WITNESS: I don't have an answer for that.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I know how you may have done it

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717 781-7150
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or you are trying to explain it, but why isn't that the
makeup bill?

THE WITNESS: I don't have an answer for that,

i Your Honor.

~JUDGE SMOLEN: KMr., Farinas, is there any reason

why that is not the makeup bill? I know there is some

| additional finance charges and stuff like that but

isn't that in essence the makeup bill?

MR. FARINAS: That is the essence of it, Your

Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I know how you do it is something
else., You go back different times but when we come to
the nitcy-gritty, isn't that your makeup bi11?

MR. FARINAS: 1In essence, that should be it. I

don't know the effect of the other factors in the adjust

ment.

JUDGE SMOLEN: If I subtracted this $262,97 from
“he $1,351.55, I came cut with $1,088.58 as what the
makeup bill should be or should ha?e been. Is that
your subtraction? Do you have a c&lﬁulatorkthere? You
want to just do it?

THE WITHESS: What's the number again, Your Honor?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, the $1,351.55 is your numbers

- and you said vou adjusted it downwards by $262.,97.

THE WITNESS: All righe. $1,088.58.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: All.right.

MR, FARINAS: Your Honor, that's the number that

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. So we got to it without even
verifying that number.

MR. FARINAS: But the answer was based on the

the answer,

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. So the rebill amount as shown here is correctf?

A, Tt is roughly $94 off. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: No -- ves, it i$. Ydu have 1185
versus 1088, Now,‘what I added there also was finance
charges of $20.31 and 94 cents and if 1 added the 1088
and these two charges, it still doesn't come Qp -~ it
comes closer. It comes to $1,109.83; is that right?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: It's simple arithmetic and PGW
might not guibble too much’about this, so let me ask
Counsel, would you amend your &laim then frcm whatever
it was to thar $1,109.83 as a proper makeup bill from
your point of view?

MR, FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, you have aklotvof other things

on the sheet., There are other credits here. Is this

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (T17) 76 1-7150
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| BCS credit? This $270,31.

THE WITWNESS: Yes., That is the special allowance

 that was mandated -~ authorized by the Public Utility

Commission based on the makeup bill. The result of the
informal complaint by the PUC was to remove $270.31
from the custower's account,
MR. FARINAS: Your Hcnor, if I may; I would like
to take this opportunity to put into the record as
PGW Exﬁibit 2, the BCS decision.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes. Make sure that Mr, Lipski
gets a copy and the reporter gets two,
MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor.
' JUDGE SMOLEN: And we will mark that for ideﬁtifi~ 
cation as PGW Exhibit 2.
(Whereupon, the document was
marked as PGW Exhibit No. 2
for identification.)
JUDGE SMOLEN: Does the BCS decision show what
the BCS consider the proper makeup bill to be?
THE WITNESS: No, it does not. |
JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, if we already agree that your

makeup bill is $1,109.83 and vou take off this $270:31

- which the BCS ordered, the makeup from your point of

view should be $839.527?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({7173 784-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay, go ahead. 1 am just making
notes for‘myself.

MR. FARINAS: Since this document was prepared
with the other things in mind, what I can have
Mr. Selzle do is review the payments since the BCS
décision.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes.

BY MR. FARINAS:

0. If vou will please review them,

Al The payment that Mi; Lipski was refefring
to is the repayment agreement which iskthe $15 a month
plus the current bill, If you note, he was billed for
service from January 2, 2002 to January 3lst.

" JUDGE SMOLEN: The BCS decision is when?

THE WITNESS: ‘Payment was to beging February;ZOOZ,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. So the payments since
February 02,

THE WITNESS: He was billed for service from
January 31, ZDOZ to March 1, 2002 for $207.87 and the
315 added on is $222.87, which he did get credit for.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Weit a minute. I see there is a
finance charge there also,

THE WITNESS: They were all waived.

JUDGE SMOLER: But the charges appears here; does

it not?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717 781.7150
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'THE WITNESS:

the finance charges

JUDGE SMOLEN:

February 2nd?

THE WITNESS:

JUDGE SMOLEN:

THE WITNESS:

JUDGE SMOLEN:
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE SMOLEN:

THE WITNESS:

from March 1, 2002

JUDGE SMCLEN:
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE SMOLEN:

THE WITNESS:

credit for $165.66.

JUDGE SMOLEN:

THE WITNESS:

67

Once the BCS decision was entered,
stopped.

Okay. So what did he pay on

He paid $222.87.
Did he make the $15 payment?

That includes the $207.87 plus the

Was that his regular bill?
Yes, Your Honor.

Okay.
The next billing was for $150.66
to April 2, 2002.

The BCS Order, was that met?
Yes, Your Honor.

So it was $15 plus what?

$150.66, and the customer received

Okay. What's the next one?

The following billing was from

April 2, 2002 to May 1, 20062 for $57.48 plus the BCS

JUDGE SMOLEN:

THE' WITNESS :

' $15 which equals $72.48,

All right.

And then the last billing represents

service from May 1, 2002 to May 31, 2002,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY « (717;781-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Was the $15 paid?
THE}wITNESS: Yes, Your Honor,
JUDGE SMOLEN: That's the $60 then that
Mr, Lipski was talking aboutf
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: How much was it? $15 plus what?

THE WITNESS: $15 plus $37.14 and the customer

' received credit for $52.14.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay, go zhead.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Just to finish off the Staﬁement §f.Account
subject to the amendment whiéh we'just_made~of $99 or
Qhatever it was and I am referring to page 2’of the
statement. what 1s the balance that is shpwﬁvwhich'we
now know 1s subject to that adjﬁstment?

A, $757.14.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So you are talking about the’
difference between the 11 -~

MR. FARINAS: The difference between the original

'makeup bill,

JUDGE SMOLEN: I wouléd do it this way. The makeup

balance according to what we have now discussed is

 1$839556; is that right?

THE WITNESS: Corretrt.

MR, FARINAS: And that includes also the BCS

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173761-7150
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credit that was given?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes. So if we took off $60 from

that, that would reduce his makeup balance. $779.5Z,

is that right?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, that comes out to more than
what you said; is that right?
"MR. FARINAS: That's right, Your Honor, Just td
&cvcr the same or related area, I just want to add
PGW Exhiblt 3 on the record‘before;we leave for other
areas, This is a document entitled Customer Contact
Disputed Biil and T will distribute copies to everyone,
JUDGE SMOLEN: Before we go on, I just want to
make clear on this record that the way we have computed
it in giving Mr. Lipski credit; our balance the way
we have discussed it, shows $779‘52, whereas your PGW
Exhibit 1 balance shows §757.14; 1is that right?
MR. FARINAS: Correct. That's what we have come
to today, Your Honor. |
JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. I guess we will have
to give the benefit of the doubt to the Complainant
despite the fact that --
MR. FARiNAS: Your Honor, if it is a difference
of $22, PGW will not quibble about it.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (#17;781-T150
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MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, T would like to have

this marked as PGW Exhibit No. 3.

JUDGE SMOLEN: It will be marked for identifica-
tion as PGW Exhibit No. 3.

(Whereupon, the document’waS‘
marked os PGW Exhibit No. 3
for identification.)

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Mr, Selzle, I piace beforeAyoﬁ PGW Exhibit 3,
the document which states the customer's contact., Was
there a communication with the customer régarding the
makeup bill?

A. Yes. Our Billing Departmenﬁ sent a letter
out to the customer.

Q. What did the letter explain?

A, The letter was dated August 6, 2001, and it

just explained to the Customer that a review was done

- and that he received a makeup bill for gas service for

the previous bills due to low estimate from February

22, 2000 to May 2, 2001.

MR. LIPSKI: ‘How much Qas that amount?

THE WITNESS: It was no amount on there, It was
just a letter that we sent out tbyyou advising -~

BY MR, FARINAS: |

Q. For the record, was the amount indicated

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7817130




Fowrod s

10

13

12§

13

14 ¢

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

- questions for PGW Exhibit 3, I would like to move my

71

included on the letter?
A. No.
Q. Where would the amﬁﬁnt héve appeared?
A, It would be on the bill.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, unless you have any

exhibits into evidence.
JUDGE SMOLEN: kOkay. Your exhibits are received
into evidence.
(Whereupon, the documents
marked aé ?Gw Exﬁibits Nos.
1, 2, and 3 were received
in evidence.)
BY’MR. FARINAS :
Q. Mr. Selzle, did vou do any additional
analysis regarding usage on the account?
A. Yes. We performed a gas usage analysis on
the account. |
MR, FARINAS: Your Honor, I wculd iike to dis-
tribute PGW Exhibit 4 and this document is entitled
Heat and Domestic gas usage, Analysis of account.
JUDGE SMOLEN: We will mark that as POW Exhibit 4,
(Whereupon, the document
was marked as PGW Exhibit

No, 4 for identification.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Mr., Selzle, did you prepare this document?
A, Yes.

Q. Does it show or does it analyze the Complai-

 nant's gas usage on the account?

A, Yes.

0. Can you walk us through yQuf analysis and
tell us what it shows?

Al Basically, thekgas usage analysis is a review|
6f the usage history at the property and it is based
on actual recadings and not on estimateé‘ ‘Based on the
analysis, we were able to determine that the usagé is
in line with the prior history at the property. If you
notice the numbers on the right~hand all che’way over,
the CFDD are consistent and they are in line.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You have to explain what CFDD
stands for.

THE WITNESS: Thét is the cubic feet per degree
day. A degree day is an index of ehergy consumption
for heating. It indicates the number uvf degrees the
average termperature drops below 65 degrees.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okavy.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Mr, Selzle, cubié feet per degree days

weans what?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150
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A, That's the amount of cubic feet of gas
ugsed per degree day.

Q. Mr, Selzle, this is a comparison of several

- periods; correct?

A, Yes.,

Q. Can YDu walk us through the first period to
get an idea of how the consumption works and compare
the result?

A, Yes. The first period is from July 31,
1997 to February 3, 1999, These are actugl indexes -~
actual rcadings that we recorded, On July 31, 1997,
the index was 1181; on February 3, 1999, the index was
3435, |

JUDGE SMOLEN: For'the purposes of the reéord,

| when you say "index,'" that's the meter reading?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor. That covered the
period of 552 days. There was 2,254 ccf used during
th&t period of time‘and 287 was for domestic usage
and 1967 was fofﬂﬁu&haating usage. The recorded degree

days for that period of rime was 6239, The total cubic

 feet of gas used per degree day for that period of time

What T did was, I went on to that next period of

time from February 3, 1999 to February 22, 2000, using

' the meter reading of 3435 to 5022 for a period of 384

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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il davs. The total CCF used was 1587; domestic usage was

200; the heat'usage was 1387: the total number of degree

days was 4676 and the cubic feet of gas used per degree

- dav was 29.7 covering that time period, which is very

much in line with July 31, 1997 to February of 1999,
The next period was for February 22nd of 2000 to
May 2, 2001. The readings were from 5022 to 6949 for

a number of 435 days, for a total usage of 1927. The

| domestic usape was 276 CCF and the heat usage was 1701.

NMow, the recorded degree days for that time period was

| 5441 and the actual cubic feet of gas used per degree

day was 31.3, which if vou will notice, it is almost
identical to the period from July of '97 to February of
'99, Now, what we did was, we also did an analysis
of the new meter after it was installed.

JUDGE SMOLEN: <You mean the AMR?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor. We used the date
of May 4, 2001 and the new meter was set at zero and

then the automated reading that we obtained on January

31, 2002 was 663. Now, this covered a period of 272

days. The total usage in CCF was 663; the domestic
usage was 141; the heat usage was 522; the number of

degree days was 1972 and the cubic feet of gas used per

- degree day was 26.4, which falls in line with the other

| periods.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7817150
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BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Mr, Selzle, it's in line but however, it is
3 cubic feet per degree days lower, Would‘you have an
explananion for that?

A, It may have to do with the new hot water

heater and the upgrades that were made to the heatex

and also the weather condition as well.

Q. Bagically, is it your testimony that the
analysis éhows that the gas usage is in line between
the periods compared?

A, Yes.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I have nothing further
and I make my witness available Ffor quéstioning.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead, Mr. Lipski. Now is your
turn to ask questions.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. Based on the study that you are talking about

. up to February of 2000, it is not applicable because

. we have a totally different system and -~

JUDCGE SMOLER: ‘No, na, stop, You are not
testifying now. You will get a chance to testify again
if you want to, Now is the time to ask questions.

BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. According to your records, you said the new

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717 7817130
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 meter was installed on Mav 4, 19917

A. May &4, 2001.
Q. When was it originally installed?
A, May 4, 2001.

Q. No, prior to that.

A. You are talking about the o0ld meter that was
removed?
Q. Yes.

A. It had a badge date of 1991 on the meter

. when we took it off,

Q. Does that mean that the meter was installed
in 19917

A, Yes.

Q. Because my records show that the original

number on the meter was '87 and that meter was installed
in 1887.

~JUDGE SMOLEN: That's when vou moved in?

MR, LIPSKI:: Yes. I am sorry. 1997,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. You will gét a chance to

testify again., Just ask him his questions and then we

| can go to the next witness. TIf you have any questions

. about the meter, the next witness will deal with it,

BY MR, LIPSKI:

. Was the meter certifiéd before it was

_installed?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7817150
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MR. FARINAS: Your Honor -~

JUDGE SMOLEN: There will be anothef witness to
a$nwer questions about the meter. You can ask him his
questions based on his testimoﬁyt There is another
witness who will héVe all that information on the meter.

BY MR, LIPSKI:

Q. Who took the meter reading when the meter
was taken off’the propertv?

A, An emplovyee.

Q. Was that number presented to us at the time

| that the meter was taken out because I instructed my wif

that before they take the meter out, to provide her with

 the meter reading. Was that done?

- MR, FARINAS: Again, Your Honor, we are talking
ébaut the'rembvél of the meter.
JUDGE SMOLEN: There is another witness on’the
meter, |

MR. FARINAS: Mr, Selzle can testify as to the

 matters of billing and the readings that was taken -~

the actual readings, as indicated on PGW Exhibit 1.
They are what he found in his investigation.’ |

BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. What is the final amount'thét we decided’that
T cwekyou as of now?

A. $757.14,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-T150
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Q. And that was before the deduction of $60, so
the original amount was still based on $839.527
Al Can you ask that question again, sir?

Q. What is the amount that 1 owe you prior to

-my $60 payment -~ the total amount that you request as

of right now?

A, I -~ are you trying to separate the bill
from the actual payment?:

A‘ Yes., I would like to know at least for my
own track record, |

A. $757.

~JUDGE SMOLEN: Whefe does the $757 appear so that
you can show Mr., Lipski?

THE WITNESS: It is on the bottom of the Statement
of Account which is Exhibit 1, It is on the first page
down the bottom. ' - “

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay, I see it. On the very bottom
of Exhibit 1, it shows $757.14 and on the seccond page
it shows it twice., On the top and then where it says

" One more question for the record.

"eurrent balance.
That number includes his $60 payment?
THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor,
JUDGE SMOLEN: His four $15 payment?
THE WITNESS: Yes,’Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Next question, Mr. Lipski.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717; 781-7150
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MR, LIPSKI: I don't have anymore, other than to

say that I ask them to present an accurate record to me

and this is all based on speculations rather than actual
aumbers. You asked me for my calculations and I
presented the right ones. You are speculating and --
MR, FARINAS: Objection, Your Honor.
MR. LIPSKI: No further QUestions.
JUDGE SMOLEN: A1l right, any redirect?
MR. FARINAS: No, Your Homor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness is excused and all
four of your exhibits are received. |
(Wheréuponi the document
mafke& as PGW Exhibit No. 4
was Teceived iﬁ evidence.)
JUDGE SMOLEN: We have a nexﬁ witness. You are
excused and thank you véry much.
(Witness excused.)
MR. FARINAS: I would like to call -~

JUDGE SMOLEN: Before the witness goes, I am

going to ask him one last cuestion., What is PGW seeking

here? What are you requesting from this case?
THE WITNESS: Just to‘affirm the BCS deéisian.
JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, very good. Thank you
very much. Go ahead, Counsel. e

MR. FARINAS: I would like to call Mark Procknow.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Procknow, raise your right hand

please.

- Whereupon,

MARK PROCKNOW

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR, FARINAS:
Q. Mr, Procknow, what is your title at PGW?
A. T am the supervisgor of meter and measurement
éngineering systems.
Q. dnd briefly, what does this entail?

Al I oversee all accuracy of testing equipment

' and meters that come in and out of the shop, coordinated|

 for the Automatic Meter Reading devices and keeping

records on file for all certifications filed with the

PUC.

Q. Would the testing of the Complainant's meter

fa1ll under your supervision?

A, Yes, sir.

Q. Are you aware of the fact that the Complai-
nant's meter was tested?

A. I wés not aware of it until it was broughtk
to my attention by Mr, Seléle.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I would like to distri-

bute PGW Exhibit 5,

COMMONWEALTH HEFPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7 150
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- JUDGE SMOLEN: VWhat is PGW Exhibit 57

MR, FARINAS: 1It's a one page document entitled
Large Meter Test Record.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Let's mark it as PGW Exhibit
5, and give Mr, Lipski his copy.

(Whereupon, thé‘dOﬁument-was
marked as PGW‘Exhibit No. 5
for idenﬁificatiOn‘)

BY MR, FARINAS: |

Q. Mr, Procknow, you have & copy of PGW Exhibit
57 |

A, Yes, I do.

Q. Can you identify this?

A.  Yes. This is what we call our test record
cards that we file in Ourkcabinets in ausecured area,
where when a customer calls upvand complains like
Mr, Lipski has done aﬁd it is brought to our attention
by Mr. Selzle, and we had already ran this meter down
and it had already been shipped out before the complaint
was filed, we would go back on what we call Snapsonic
Provers and all the inforﬁationbis stored on there
according to the PUC on how they would like things.

Q. Mr, Procknew, before you jump ahead of
yourself, can you tell us what does this card or this

Large Meter Test Record -~

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717, 781-7150
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A, Okay, What it basically shows is that it

I just tells you the reason why we removed it was for age

change, which means that the customer's records did not
have an Automatic Meter Reading Device installed at the
property, so we went out and changed this one for a
meter’that had one and installed that,

Q. Okay. When was this meter‘originaily
installed at Aubrey Avenue?

A. Thig had a Radpge Date of 1991,

Q. What does that mean?

’A. This means that this meter was last certified
by PGW in 1991 when it was last received in our work -
shop.

Q. Okay. Now you can continue.

A, Okay. INow I am going to cbntinue on the
card where it tells you the workman -- the gentleman

who did the job and ran the meter down on the Snapsonic.|

Where it says R-275, it's the type of meter. 275

stands for the total amount of gas that can flow
through there per hour.
Q. Okay. |
A. Where you see Check, the machines run it
down for 100% and ZO% of the usage the meter did handle.
Q. What does that mean?

A. It can handle 275 cubic feet an hour, so

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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Il when we run these down there on the machine, we can put

275 feet through this sonic nodule and we can also run

| it at 20 percent which is mandated by us by the PUC.

0. So from this document, you are telling us
that gas was put through the meter?

A, Yes, and the result of this meter turned out
that we used 100 percent. Plus or minus anything below
that means that the meter would be out of calibration,
This meter on a hundred percent run was 100.0 which is
a perfect, and on the open which is zoypercent of the
maximum f£low on the meter which is 100.1 percent.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You have to go back ahd explain

what Open means.

THE WITNESS: Okay. Open is 20 percent of the

maximum load of 275, sir. So all this 1is 20 percent of

275,

JUDGE SMOLEN: And tﬁe meter tested what?

THE WITNESS: 100.1 percent,

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1Is that within the PUC's requife~
ment ?

THE WITNRESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wkat is the PUC's requirement?

THE WITNESS: Plus or minus 2 percent, sir,

JUDGE SMOLEN: And on the full capacity it tested

at a hundred pexrcent?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, - (717} 781-7150
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THE WITNESS: Yes, sir,
JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.
BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. When was the date indicated on that is?

A, 6/7/2001.

Q. Is that the’date of the testing?

A, Yes, sir. That's when it was run down.

Q. And below that, there is a section called
Index?

A, That is the actual meteryreﬁding off the

meter while it is being run down,

Q. So does this,verify the information provided

by Mr. Selzlex?

A. Yes, it does.

MR. FARINAS: I have no further questions at this
time about the meter reading, sir.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, Mr, Lipski" Here is
the man with the meter knowledge.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. When was the meter manufacturing date?

A. L would have to go back and look at the meter

to see when it was manufactured but the last time it
was brought into our shop is in 1991. That was the

Date Badge on the front of the meter.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717; 781-7150
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Q. So from 1991, you kept that meter functional

to May 4, 20012

A. Correct.

Q.  Was there any maintenancé done?

A, No, sir.

Q. How long is the meter géod for once you

install it?

A, A meter is good for 15 years before we have
to pull it out for aging service.

Q. Who certified that the meter is good for 15
years? |

A. It's done by the National V01uhtary
LaboraturykAccreditétion Program or it's done by the
National Institute of Standards and Technology who
sets these measurements.

Q. Is that 15 years from the date of manufacture
or 15 years from -- |

A, Installation at the property,

Q. So is there any criteria of how old the
meter can be at all? | |

A, Well, we always cap every metef off at 30
years., We do not send anything out that is larger than
30 years.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Older?

THE WITNESS: Older than 30 years. "1 am sorry.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7681-7150
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BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. k'Do yvou have any schedule for calibration
then?

A, What we have scheduled for calibrationkis
all of our machines that we do the testing on and here
is what we are going to be looking at. This is the
Certification of Accura¢y. We have four machines, Your
chor, and each machine has to be certified.

MR. FARINAS: I am sorry, Your Honof, but I ﬁeed
to make copies of these.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Let's take a minute so that
we can make copies of these. Off the recotd‘

(Discussion off the record.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: We are back on the record.

MR, FARINAS: Your Honor, if I may, I would like
to have this document marked as PGW Exhibit 6.

JUDGE SMOLEN: What is PGW Exhibit 567

’THE WITNESS: What these do is, we are mandated
by the PUC yearly to have a Company come in and take
apart'our Proofing machinés; They take them back to
their labs and they have to test them and they also
have to be certified bv the National Institute of
Standards and Technology.

JUDGE SMOLEN& These are Certificate of Accuracy

for your machines which are used to measure the accuracy

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 781.7150




Forne s

1o

12

13 §

15

16 |

17
18

19

20

21

22

87

' of individual meters?

THE WITNESS: That's correct, and we also use a
test meter everyday thét is run on these things to
verify the accurscy of the machines with the testing of
a test meter too;

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. So that's PGW Exhibit 67

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor.

(Whereupon, thé document was
marked as PGW Exhibit No..6 for
identification.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ghead, Mr. Lipski.

BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. Are you an emplovee of PGW?

A, Yes, I am.

Q. So in faét, all of these organizations are
for PGW? They work for PGW?

A. No, they are not. These people that supply

' the certificates are not employees of PGW,

Q. They supply the certificates for your
equipments?

AL Yes.

Q. Bt all the testing of the meter that comes
from the customer are done inside by PGW employees?

AL Correct.

Q. Are you licensed?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 7817150
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A, Yes, we are.
Q. How often are you licensed?

A, These certificates license us to test nmeters
on our machines., Just like we have to run a test meter
everyday before we can use these machines everyday, we

must run a test meter everyday on these machines which

ig certified also by an outside company by American

Meter Company, We have to purchase that meter separately
Q. The meter that was removed from the property
at the time, your records indicate was installed in
19917
A. It had a Badge Date of '91, sir.
Q. The record that was on the meter indicated

'87, and according to my records, it was installed in

87,

A, He is confusing two things, Your Honor. He

is -confusing the date purchased with the date of instal-

. lation which are two different things. We may have

purchased this meter in '87, which I do not know that

off the top of my head but Mr, Lipski, I have no problem|

with believing that, but it was brought back in our
shop in '91. We certified it’and it was turned around
and sent back and installed in Mr. Lipski's house in
‘91 and it was then removed in 2001 for another meter,

sir.,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (T17) 7647150
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Q. How much testing is done to recertify the
meter?

A. To recertify, they are put on oﬁr Snapsonic
Prover and then they are run down.

Q. For how long?

A, For what part of the test? A ﬁundred percent
takes three minutes and 30 seconds; 20 percent takes
approximately five minutes so for the overall tésting
for each machines, it runs about ten minutes there and
then it has to go through a hydro-tester which is then
tested at ten pounds of pressure for any leakage in the

meter which could expose gas in the air, After that it

ment parts on the front dial to make sure that the twbd-
foot dial and the hcad-foot dial are moving in the
proper direction,

Q. How long have you been doing this?

A. T have been doing this since 1991.

Q. Have you ever experienced any inconsistent
readings?

A, No, Not frow the machine. We have meters
that fail.

Q. And everyimeter that cdmes,out, once it
passes the test, you certify it as godd to go?

A. Yes, sir. One hundred percent.

COMMORWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY (7173 7681-7150
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Q. And you are sure it'sg correct?
A, Yes, sir. Absolutely,
Q. You say the meter is good for 15 years., How

comes T do not see any sticker of certification of any

 kind that this meter is good for 15 years?

A, Because you don't own that meter, PGW owns
that meter and the manufacturer tells us thét we should
bring them in every 15 years but we can pull them in
five years; we can pull them in ten years and the PUC
is going’to mandate to us that we pull them in 8 years.
We do not put stickers to say when they are going to be

pulled out because we do not know what is going to be

 mandated,

Q. So the customer has no way to know how old
the meter is?

A, ITncorrect. The customer knows how old the

meter is by the front sticker on the meter. It tells

you the age of the meter that it was last certified on

 the Date Badge.

Q. But there is no expiration date?

A, No, there is not.

Q. That bothers me. NumberkZ, you claim that
thebtest that you run can always find problem with the
meter and that bothers me a lot because I have extensive

experience with all kinds of agreements and that bothers

CUOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717)781-7150
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' me a lot because there is a huge amount of ~--

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's get to the questilon,

BY MR, LIPSKI:

Q. How do vou know that this meter was providing
an accurate meter reading?

A, Because we run down extensive testings on the

machines everyday. Before we fire them off and before

| we run anvthing, we run a test meter on there and then
ything ;

 we start going ahead and proceeding with running the

test on the meters through the shop.

‘Q. My question is, since that meter was
ingtalled so many years ago, how do you Know during that)
period of time when’that reading was provided that it
was good?

A I know it from the simple fact thatkwhen we
removed it from vour property and brought it back into
our shop, it tested to be a perfect meter.

Q. What do you do if the meter is not performing

- congistently and it runs fine for a week and then comes

up with an error because the meter jumps, and I know
this is possible and I tell you this’because a couple
weeks ago I spoke to the gentléman who ==

Mﬁu FARINAS: Objection, Yéur Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You can't bring in heresay, what

someone else told you and the other thing is, you have

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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to prove to the best of your ability that the meter is

bad. Their proof is that they tested it and it 1is

accurate, Now, all you are saying is how comes this
and why couldn't it do this and why couldn't it do that.
It could be a lot of things but you have the burden of
proof. Now, continue with your questions please.

-~ BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. How do you know that during this entire
period of time the meter was pood and performing as
it should?

A. Because we installed iﬁ within plus or minus
two percent of 100 percent when ityleft your property
and when it was brought back into our shop, it tested
at a hundred percent when it left’ycur prOpérty.

Q. And you believe allkyour testing 1is accurate
and there is no doubt in your mind?

A. No doubt ét'all.

Q. Is there any reason why when the meter was
removed, you did not provide the meter reading at the
time of removal to the owner?

A. We are suppose to supply tﬁe reading to the
customer as we remove the meter,

Q. And why wasn't that supplied?

A. I don't know if it was or was not.

Q; It was not.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (7171 781-7150
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JUDGE’SMOLEN: Were’you there?

MR. LIPSKI: My wife was there,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Were you‘there?

MR. LIPSKI: No.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Then you don't know whether it was
supplied or not?

MR, LIPSKI: I asked her and she said 'mno."

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1Is she here?

MR. LIPSKI: No.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay.

BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. Wwhen there is a controversial issue, do you
have any private party other than PGW that can verify
the testing of your meter? |

A, Yes. There has been cases when a customer

will ask somebody else outside of PGW to test the meter

‘through the PUC and an outside testing was done,

Q. And that is an independent company?
A, Yes.
Q. And what is involved in doing that?

A. You would have to talk to the independent
company.

Q. Who submits the afder?

A. It comes from a customer's request.

Q. Because I did request that and 1 was not

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (T17] 761-7150
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allowed to do seo and I got the data to prove how many

times I called and ask that an independent company test

that meter,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ybu 3ugt continue to disregard
what I tell you. You can testify but right now it's
questions. 1 amkgoing to ask the witness a question,

If & customer wants to do that, do they request
PGW to do that or do they request it through the PUC?

THE WITNESS: It's requested through PGW, sit.
It's called a state'test neter and it's a $10 fee.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Is there an application or a form?

THE WITNESS: Yes, there is, sir. It tells you
on the back of evéry bill your right to have the metér
tested and a number to call.

BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. So this meter was tested by PGW?

JUDGE SMOLEN: That's the third or fourth time

- you asked the same question.

MR. LIPSKI: T wént to make sure.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You can make sure but the reporter
keeps typing the same thing. |

BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. Du you have any certification frdm the
company éhat ¢laims that the meter is good for 15 yearé?

A, Yes .,

COMMONWEALTH REPORYTING COMPANY - (7173 T61-7150
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Q. Could 1 have a copy of that? I would like

to have two certificates if possible. I would like to
have one where you claim that the meter is good for 15

years and the other from the manufacturer that allows

vou to use the meter for 30 years,
JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you have such a document?

THE WITNESS: I have never been asked that before,

! 50 T do not know the answer to that gquestion., I could

find out and if the Court requires it, I could have
it forwarded to your office,.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okav.

BY MR. LIPSKI:

Q. The second thing that I would like 1if at
all possible, the meter that was removed from 4528
Aubrey Avehue, could I have the manufacturing date of
that meter) the calibration scheduled during the time
that it was in use and the last calibracion date?

A, I just gave it to you. It was set in your

property in '91 and it was removed 2001.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you have the manufacturing date
of this metexr?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Supply it to him. What else do
you want?

MR. LIPSKL: The calibrgtion date.

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (F17} 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: He just gave that to vou.
MR. LIPSKI: 1 have been trying to get information
body would give it tc me.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)
JUDGE SMOLEN: Back on the record‘ |

Go ahead with vour next question, Mr. Lipski,

MR, LIPSKI: I don't have anymore.

¢ about

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Any redirect?

MR. FARINAS: Just one gquestion, Your Honor.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, FARINAS:

Q. Do you remember when Mr., Lipski asked you

the expiration date or sticker on the meter?

‘kAt Yes.

Q. Are you required by industry standards, PGW's

regulations or the Public Utility regulations to put

Honor .

| an expiration date for the meter?

Al No, not to my knowledge,

MR. FARINAS: I have no further questions, Your

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, anything else of this

witness?

MR. LIPSKI: No.

JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness is excused.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 781-7160
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(Witness exéused.)
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I would like to move
PGW Exhibit Nos. 5 and 6 into evidence.
‘JUDGE SMOLEN: They are received.
(Whereupon, the documents
marked as PGW‘ExHibits Nos. 5
and 6 wete received in evidence.)
JUDGE SMOLEN: All right, Mr. Lipﬁki, you wanted
to testify some more. This is your opportunity.:
MR. LIPSKL: I would like to say that I am here
today not by my own choice but 1 had to come.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me stop vou right there;' You
filed a camplaintvin this éase; did you not?
MR. LIPSKI: VYes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Did somebody force you to file a
complaint?
MR, LIPSKI: I did not get any accurate readings

for an extended period of time and this continued for a

number of years, I have records to prove that I was
- ignored and the data that was presented by PGW was not

 presented clear enough. You are playing with the

numbers and you are plaving with the statement.
All 1 require of  you is an accurate record and
I have a history to show that I pay all of my bills on

time but the way you‘handle the whole thing, I do

COMMONWEALTH REPOR HNG COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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have a problem. Your testimony is based on speculation

and I anm interested in the actual data and I can show

i you and give to you actual data for the period of 12

P months. The study that you did is not consistent with

the meter because the system was upgraded and you could
ncﬁ give the numbers to prove your case.

JUDGE SMOLEN: No, no., You have to prove your
case.

MR. LIPSKI: I proved my case based on the data

and this has been & tremendous waste of my time here

' for something very simple. I was hoping that all this

would resolve without wasting much time -- especially

my time, but nobody cares and because ncbody cares

I have to pay for that and that is not right. I think
this is disgusting and the whole thing is mismanaged
and why should I suffer for that and that bothers me
the most and I see no other way out,

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay, thank you very much.

Mr. Farinas, do you have anything?

MR. FARINAS: Very quickly, Your Honor. It seems -
to me that where Mr. Lipski charges PCW without
providing him with information’and without providing
kim with accurate information, I think it's simply =
matter ofkyes, there was a period of estimated bills.

The bills were rendered to him; PGW retracted the bills

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 7681-7150




10

11

12

13

14
15 |

16§

17

18

19

20

21

23 |

24

25

99

and recalculated the bills and he was still not habpby
with the information, so it was not So much that he
couldn't get information but he was not happy with the
information that he got. It wasn't to his liking.

‘We maintain that the testimony of Mr. Selzle and
Mr. Procknow shows every transaction and what took

place with the account and the bill that was ultimately

rendered to the customer was correct; that the meter

was tested and the machinery used to test the meter was
tested and certified as being accurate and we ask that
Your Honor affirm the Bureau of Consumer Services
decision in this matter and find for ?Gw.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. I want to thank
everyone for coming in and presenting their cases the
way they saw fit and with that'lraﬁ going to adjourn the
hearing and as I said béfOrP, a written decision will
come in the mail.

‘MR, LIPSKI: Thank you very much,

MR; FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor.

(Whereupon, at 12:31 p.m,, the proceedings were

concluded.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7i7j 781-T150
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CERTIFICATIE
I’hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter,
that the foregoing proceedings were taken stenographi-
cally by me, and théreafter reduced to typewriting by
me or under my direction; and that this tranmscript is
a true and accurate record to the best of my ability.
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; & k o o o GAS LEAKS, EMERGENGIES. CALL 2 K 21
L@' PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS NFORMATION. CALL stoasp e |

800 W MONYGCMERY AVERUE. PHILADELRHIA PA 191220056 APPLIANCE SEFVICE. CALL 215-235-2050 !

[ SERVICE TO ~ HENRY LIPSKI Invoice Number: 73333167712
4528 AUBREY AVE

; Actount Numver. 3111532072
Account Type GS Residential Heat and Domest Page 1 of 1

Questiors about your bili? Please call us betore the Pay By date at 215-235.1000.
Or write lo. PGW P 0. Box 3500, Phila, PA 19122-0050

TIENE PROBLEMAS CON SU FACTURA DE GAS? LLAME AL 2!5-23&2175

‘_pLEAsE,my‘ 5214 LASBRE 06127702 Agreement plan

| METER READING INFORMATION
| PGH'S EZ KEADER VAN WILL READ YQUR METER o Jul 01 2002
| AMR device #f 00017469053 ‘
Meter JF 20603726 To HMay 31 2002  Actual : 1087
From May 01 2002 Actual 1070
furrent 8111 Usaye rn'qudred.Cuq;F*fggg';__ ________________ gg‘CCf
3TA?EMENT OF ACCDUNT
- Previcus balance on: May 03 2002 844,62
Check L May 22 2002 - Thank you! , 72.48 CR
Jf?i’a?ant:é Przor to Current Billing . in L}ngnczﬁﬁk N 772.14 >
'Current Billing Charges  -- SA 1D: 9951173182 37.14
| TOTAL ACCOUNT BALANCE OK: _ gungf 200z 809.28_
CURRENT BILLING CHARGES - 05101702 to 05131702

i O1d Account Number: (2208102507
Cost of Service Used

t Customer Charge @ 312,00 12.00
| Commodity Charge 27 ccf @ $0.74784 20.19
 Gas Cost Rate 27 ccf @ $0.20203 5.45
i Commodity Credit 27 CCF @ -$0.0185 ‘ 0.50 CR

Total Current Billing Charges Wy g ””1:4 ‘ <‘ 37.14 > ‘

| YOUR ENERGY USAGE

Billed ‘ Average Daily ;
: usage days usage temp cost
- This year 27.00 ccf 30 1 ccf 64.6 $1.24
: Last year '_ 15, 00 cetf ‘ 30 1 cof 67.1 - $1,10

- s P y-'Mcb,v»G’cuhn”‘hﬂ»ﬁq-—_p«u"“i—&whmhhu

! Awmmz‘ BILLIHG INFGRMAT!GN

‘InsfafI f#  .Due Date Instaliment Amount

L7 06126702 15.00 s -
: Agreement Charges s . IR - B R Xo | ; ‘ (5.00
P Current Bi71] : 37.14

UTILITY Amount Cue , 52.14

: KEEP TOPQT for your recards. Additional information on back of bilt,
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SERVICE T0 MENRY LIPSKI

4528 AUBREY AVE

Account Number: 3111532072 '
Account Type: General Service Residential Page I of 1

* Husstions about your bill? Please call us bsfors the Pay By date at 215-235-1000.
Gt write 1o PGW P.0. Box 3500, Phila,, PA 19122-0050

HENE PROBLEMAS CON SU FACTUHRA DE GAS? LLAME AL 215- 235 2175

PLEASE PAY | 1,538.59)] PAY ‘;iav,

047307101 Te avoid finance charge

Heter ff 1629234  To_  Apr 02 2001 Estimated
”001 csnllﬂai.t:‘()'

! Balance Prior tc Current Bi11ing
| Adjustments for SA IU ff 9961173183

METER READING INFORMATION
NEXT SCHEDULED METER RCADING May 0Z 2001

rf‘ufﬁ fcaf“ Uc

;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;;

STA?‘EHENT OF ACCOUNT
Previous balance on:
Less payments

wes pald fog_g{dﬁ o
Mar 06 2001 Aak 309,%_0_%/—{,\,’

Late Payment Charge
Total adjustments ; N
Curreat Billing Charges -~ SA ID: 9961173183 IN Di’;pufg

| TOTAL ACCOUNT BALANCE ON: _ _ _ _ _Apr o4 2001 ___ 1.338:39 .
| CURRENT BILLING CHARGES 03762/01 to 04/02/01 :
01d Account Number: 02208102507
Cost of Service Used ; k : '
i Customer Charge @ $11.66 : 11.66
V! Commodity Charge 971 ccf @ $0.6613 54{2.12
Gas Cost Rate 971 ccf @ $0.66953 ' 650.17
[iTretal Current 8111109 Cherges o Aeswses
- YOUR ENERGY USAGE :
~ Bilied Average Daily
; usage days usgge temp cost
4 This year  971.00 ccf -3l 31 cef $42.06
b last year 105.00 ccf _____ f_ll _____ 3 _q:f _________________ 3 2‘_*13‘”__‘
* Usage for tms bi??ing per*od was based on 8 MeterRead of 6842.0, that
Copobatceunred 1 h 0 h_04/02/01, was estmater{

" ACCOUNT NUMBER . - 4 -PAY.BY.
3111532072 % 04730101

PRILADELPHIA GAS WORKS

B3 BOX 7789 PHILA PA 19101 7789

FILLIN - o ; -
AMOUNT PAID 8| | i I { |
R - 1 !
£ Blags X' e bot lor
i addrass cotraclions. Poot
L. § Conactuns on revarde side

[NI‘IHll)nll”ill“i[lt"nlllh}llliil“n,!llhn!i'tl(!'”

{IBUNCZLZ - **2emAUTO**5-DIGIT 19114 ' :
i ~ 9
‘ AREY PO BOX7788

dﬁ?ﬂ AN AUE

. f‘“" ¢ = : 3»} . 5"4}& ! P - -
ALY A - GASLEAKS. EMERGENCES: CALL 215.235.12:2
! PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS 2 ANEORMATION: CALL 215-235-1000 -
% BGO W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE. PHILACELPHIA. PA 191220000 APPUIANCE SERV CE: CALL 215-235:2050
‘ ' ' Invoice Number: 32354424212
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THE HOME DEPOT 4103
1336 BRISTOL PIAE BENSALEM PA 19020

STORE MANAGER-TONY FIERRG (215}638-3510

SALE

4103 10012 20028
11 825

020352425146 WATER HEAT
039923038272 COPPER FIT
039923038272 COPPER FIT

Iy

I

SUBTOTAL

TAX PA 6,000

107AL
CASH
CHANGE QUE

NN

103 12 20029 01/31/00 8759

01/31500
07327 P4

159.00
2.49
2.49

163.58
9.84

$173.82

180.00
6.18

Il

WE INSTALL GARAGE DOORS, OPENERS,
WATER HEATERS, CARPETS, STCRM DOORS,

AND KITCHENS.




Herry Lipski
4528 Audbrey Ave

PHILADELPHIA, PA, 19100-0000

BILLING PERIOD METER INDICES  CCF

batanca 873198 4021 A
Brima - BI3YIGS 4021 4050  E 29
8131109 Q12594 4050 4085 B 35
WG9S 10/28/99 - 4085 4805  E 720
W2UIGG 10I78i88 . 4085 4771 E 686
orzo19g 10028168 4085 4166 B 81
1028099 130199 4166 4231 € 55
Y3019 - Y300 4231 4448 E 217
YAIGD 23000 4448 4703 E 255
283100 22206 - 4703 5022 A 319
2022100 Ar300 5022 5127 F 105
413150 512100 5127 5127 E ¢
512100 GrU0b. 1R 5127 B 0
BHgd 6£30/00 5127 5127 E 0
6136100 811100 5327 5127 € ]
BAIOD BI3OMG 5127 5127 b
Br20/0G 929100 5127 5127 B 0
GLOIG 10131100 5127 5191 E 64
103100 143000 5198 8310 ¥ 119
T3040 112101 5313 £577 B 267
[ 7113 AU 5577 5117 B 200
1731 20 247 5951 . E 174
3210t 4f210% 5951 84922 E 971
41215 K120 6922 6946 8§ 27
51201 61101 6945 6950 A 16
512101 611103 0 15 A 16
32101 5r01 5951 6948 S 998
MDY THIOA 15 15 7 20
TG 82101 35 50 Z 15
12131400 s12101 EO74 6049 & 815
R0 YURU00 G664 6074 CE 410
W60 1200 5181 5664 CE 4713
81401 831701 50 65 2 15
Brav0: 1082104 65 B2 Z 17
1012061 - 1073108 82 13z 31
N0t 11130001 113 212 Z 99
A0 W20z 212 438 2 228
AR02 13102 438 663 7 228
143102 K72 th v 663 858 Z 196
30z 412102 859 1020 2 164
4202 S11102 1020 070 2 50
5102 s4at02 1070 1097 2 2r

Ty yis

STATEMENT-OF ACGCOUNT
c LIy P o1bsl

oo
SECTLTAIY'S BUREA“

Account #31-1153-2072

ek
oo S

AMOUNT EiIC
30.11
34 69

556 96
53103
6976
5755 %
178.04 $
204 63
253,98
88.97
800
8.00
8.00
800 s
800
8.00 $
57 35
106.71
270,95
264 23
23175

1.303.95
47 60 %
32.95

- S

1,351.55
3828 5
31.62 $

1,i8556

403 95
327
31.62
30.33
4666
12372
23896
23796
207 87
150.68
57.48
37.14

Ao it ¥ s e

043
130

010

010

289

2031
0.94

0.:53
{44 473
16.31
1655
16.80
17.6%
1731
{84 02}

R Y R Y A IR T L

12.60

SEKETER
JUL 252002

ADJ.

-$556 96
-$531 03

=$106.71
S270.96
-§264.23
~$23175
-$1.303.95
~547 60

-$1.351.55%

827031

PAYMENTS BALANCE

$ 1472
I s 44.83
$ 7652
5 4483 § 591 65
$ 565,72
$ 104 45
$ 162.43
3 16373 % 178.04
s 17804 § 204.63
, 3 458.61
5. 45861 § 88 97
3 9697
3 9697 $ 800
s 16.00
$ 1610 S 800
s 16 00
s BOG % 16.10
5 1610 § 57735
$ 5735 § 106 71
s 10671 8 16425
) 20096 § {113.44)
5 26423 % (410.15)
$ 662 05
§ 23175 % {823.15)
s (637.81)
5 (81g21)
s 53334
$ (759 62)
5 FRY AR {799 23)
s 388 33
$ 790.28
s 1,163.01
3 3162 8 1,163.54
3 3162 S 141778
3 3033 $ 1,150 42
3 4666 S 124403
s 12372 °§ 1,376.07
§ 23896 S 139212
5 23746 § 1,37934
$ 22287 % 952 80
$ 16566 3 844 62
$ 7248 $ 809 286
$ 5214 % 757 14




¥

$  8,930.03 $ 173 8493505 S 323957|$  757.44]

BALANCE  §  8,43003

FINANCE CHARGES + § 173

TOTALBILLED $  8,831.76

CANGELED BILLINGS & CREDIT ADJUSTMENTS + $ - (4,935 05)
$  3,896.71
PAYMENTS - §  3,239.57
, CURRENT BALANCE  §  757.14
A-Actual Meter Reading ‘
£-Estnated Meter Reading
L-Customer Meter Heading

S-Special Meter Reading

Z-AMR Meter Reading , ~ :
F-Final Meter Reading ' DE-Office Estimate (Prorate/Calculated Reading)
Can -Cancelied Meler Reading ‘ - V-Verified Reading

P-Post Card / Customer Reading




COMMONWEALTH OF PigdySYLVANIA
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTI " COMMISSION
P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265

BCS No: 1002223

4528 AUBREY AVE.

RAUNEE: L
HENRY LIPSKI ” BU‘REA%OCU
PHILA., PA. 19114 @@Q%‘@'% ‘

252002

~ The Bureau of Consumer S‘E‘swxces (BCS) has completed its mvest:gatmn into your informal
complaint. Attached is the decision resulting from that uwesugauon A copy of this decision has
also been sent to your utility company. This decision is binding on all parties, and unless it is
appealed will become final 20 dzg!"s:kaf}ng the date of this letter.

If you do not agree with any part of this decision you may appeal it by filing a formal
complaint. You can do this by completing the attached Request for Formal Complaint Forms.
Return this form to the Public Utility Commission, and the formal complaint forms will be mailed
to you. If you wish to appeal, you must retum this form to the Public Utility Commission by the
date shown on the form. Your complaint will be assigned to an Admmxstmtne Law Judge, and a
hearing date will be assigned. ‘

You do not need a lawyer to file an appeal.

You must make all of the payments required by this decision. If you do not make these
payments the utility company is permitted 1o terminate your utility service.

If you have any questions about the terms and conditions of this decision or about the
Public Utility Commission’s appeal procedures you may call me 215-644-0693.

Sincerely,

Daniel C. Angelucci
Utility Complaint Investigator
Enclosure o

MIKE SELZLE

PGW

1801 N. 9TH STREET
PHILA., PA. 19122



BEFORE THEPENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC mxuacommssm

Henry Lipski PGW
4528 Aubrey Ave. v, 1801 N. 9th Street
Phila., Pa. 19114 Phila., Pa. 19122

‘Case Number: 1002223 | Account Number:003111532072

s 3 i B o - o s

Decision On Informal Coﬁblnint By.The Bureau Of Consumer Services:
Statement Of Complaint: |
A summary of the c‘uslomer’s complaint 15 as follows:
THAT, customer received estimated bills for an extended period of time.
Investigation By Staff Of The Bureau Of Consumer Services Revealed:
THAT, confirms customer’s complaint.
Based On These Findings, The Bureau Of Consumer Services Concludes:
THAT, customer is unable to take apprbpriate action to reduce his fuel consmnpiio,n}
Therefore It Is Decided:
(1) I'hat the infbfrnal complaint of Henry Lipski is Sustained.
PGW is to remove $270.31 from customer’s account balance. PGW is 1o place customer on

payment plan of current bill plus $15.00 towards the arrears. PGW is to waive late fees during the
term of the plan. Payment plan to commence February 2002,

January 03, 2002 o
Date Signature
’ Daniel C. Angelucci
- Utility Complaint Investigator
Bureau of Consurer Services
PA Public Utility Commission




NOTIFICATION OF INTENT TO AP&L
(Request For Formal Complaint Farms)

Notice to Customer.

If you sign and return this form you are notifying the Public Utility Commission that you
intend to appeal this informal complaint decision. Do not return this form unless you want to
appeal this decision.

[f you want to appeal this decision, you must return this Notification of Intent to Appeal
form within twenty days of this date: January 03, 2002, The Commission will sead you formal
complaint forms.

You must comply with the tenmns of this decision until the Public Utility Commission
completes the formal complaint process. You must make all of the required payments, or the
utility company may pursue the termination of your service.

Thank You.
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission

Yes, I want to appeal the decision of the Bureau of Consumer Services. Please send formal
complaint forms to me at the following address:

Customer name and address: Henry Lipski
tPlease correct any mistakes. ) 4528 Aubrey Ave.
~ : Phila., Pa. 19114

(Arm dee) ‘I‘&Icphoﬁé Number Sigﬁamre

Mail this completed form to: SECRETARY
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
P.O BOX 3265
HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265

; FOR OFFICE USE ONLY
{ BCS Number 1002223 Date of mailing:  January 03, 2002
Company- PGW
1801 N. 9th Street
Phila,, Pa. 19122

RETSED 117
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